GATEWAY S1 SERVICES

5.8 Rates Below Are Rate Group B Exchanges

MAY 2-6 1998

RECEIVED

5.8.1 These non-recurring and monthly rates are not available to new customers as of June 30, 1998. Rates (AT)for new customers are contained in Section 20.10. Rates for existing customers apply as follows: (Continued)

	Non- Recurring (New) (1) (2) (3)	Non- Recurring (Changes) (2) (3) (4)	Month to Month	1 Year	3 Year	5 Year	
Gateway SI Analog DID Trunk	\$2 <i>6</i> 0 0		670.05	467 76	665 05	# (2 .25	
Flat Rate	\$25.00		\$72.25	\$67.75	\$65.25	\$62.25	(RT) (RT) (RT)
Optional Features (5)							(DT)
Hunting			\$1.50	\$1.50	\$1.50	\$1.50	(RT) (NR)
DID -Group of 10	\$25.00		\$4.00	\$4.00	\$4.00	\$4.00	(•••••)
DID- Group of 20	\$50.00		\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	
DID- Group of 100	\$150.00		\$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00	
Gateway S1 Digital PBX Trunk							
DSX-1 Link	\$500.00		\$238.50	\$224.25	\$214.75	\$205.25	
DID/Two Way port (MF,TT,							
DP signaling)	\$50.00		\$64.50	\$60.75	\$58.25	\$55.50	(C)
Non-DID port (MF,TT, DP							
signaling)	\$50.00		\$22.50	\$21.25	\$20.25	\$19.50	(C)
Hunting			\$1.50	\$1.50	\$1.50	\$1.50	
Optional Features ⁽⁵⁾							(RT)
DID -Group of 10	\$25.00		\$4.00	\$4.00	\$4.00	\$4.00	(111)
DID- Group of 20	\$50.00	CANCELL		\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	
DID- Group of 100	\$150.00	CANCELL	EU \$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00	
·		September 6,	,				
ISDN PRI Efficiency Pkg. ⁽⁶⁾	\$400.00	2004)\$ 450.00	\$423.00	\$405.00	\$387.00	
DID Group of 10	\$5.00	MALIALIE	\$2.00	\$1.90	\$1,80	\$1.75	(CT)
DID Group of 20	\$30.00 B	IN UM (HO	FX \$6.00	\$5.65	\$5.40	\$5.20	
DID Group of 100	\$125.08 ubli	MISSOUR	mr <u>aks</u> sion I	\$20.70	\$19.80	\$18.95	

⁽¹⁾ Applies for the initial installation(new).

⁽²⁾ Charge applies per line, per trunk, per feature, per package.



- ⁽⁴⁾ Applies for changes made, once the service has been established, as applicable under section 3.
- ⁽⁵⁾ Rates apply, per trunk, as applicable under section 3.





ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017

FILED



EFF

JUN 8 0 1998

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **ORIGINAL PAGE 5.8.1**

GATEWAY S1 SERVICES

5.8 Rates Below Are Rate Group B Exchanges

	Non-Recurring (New) (1) (2) (3)	Non-Recurring (Changes) ^{(2) (3)} (4)	Month to Month	1 Year	3 Year	AY 1 3 1997 5 Year MISSOURI
					PublicSe	envice Commission
Gateway S1 Analog DID Trun						
Flat Rate	\$25.00		\$72.25	\$67.75	\$65.25	\$62.25
Standard Features						
DID/Two Way						
TT, CP, MF Signaling						
Trunk Group Hunting						
Optional Features ⁽⁵⁾						
ANI and DNIS with	ABBBBBBBBBBBBB					
convent'l signaling	\$35.00		\$4.25	\$4.25	\$4.25	+
DID -Group of 10	\$25.00		\$4.00	\$4.00	\$4.00	
DID- Group of 20	\$50.00		\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	
DID- Group of 100	\$150.00		\$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00
Gateway S1 Digital PBX Tru	nk					***************************************
DSX-1 Link	\$500.00		\$238.50	\$224.25	\$214.75	\$205.25
DID/Two Way port (MF,T			4-00100		42 1 11 3	0000.00
DP signaling)	\$50.00		\$22.50	\$21.25	\$20.25	\$19.50
Non-DID port (MF,TT, DP						• • • • •
signaling)	\$50.00		\$64.50	\$60.75	\$58.25	\$55.50
Hunting			\$1.50	\$1.50	\$1.50	•
Optional Features (5)						
ANI and DNIS with						
conventional signaling	\$35.00		\$4.25	\$4.25	\$ 4.25	\$4.25
DID -Group of 10	\$25.00		\$4.00	\$4.00	\$4.00	\$4.00
DID- Group of 20	\$50.00		\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00
DID- Group of 100	\$150.00		\$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00	\$21.00
ISDN PRI Efficiency Pkg. ⁽⁶⁾	\$400.00		\$ 450.00	\$423.00	\$405.00	\$387.00
DID Individual	\$5.00		\$2.00	\$1.90	\$1.80	\$1.75
DID Group of 20	\$30.00		\$6.00	\$5.65	\$5.40	\$5.20
DID Group of 100	\$125.00		\$22.00	\$20.70	\$19.80	SIGANCELLED

⁽¹⁾ Applies for the initial installation(new).

⁽²⁾ Charge applies per line, per trunk, per feature, per package.

(3) When multiple features or packages are established/changed at the same time, on the same line/trunk, only pae nonrecurring charge applies. Public Service Commissi MISSOURI

⁽⁴⁾ Applies for changes made, once the service has been established.

⁽⁵⁾ Rates apply, per trunk.

⁽⁶⁾ Rates include monthly business line rates.

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

EFFECTIVE:

JUL NO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMMA

JUN 3 0 199



RECEIVED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL SHEET 6

RECEIVED

Public Service Commission

GENERAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

WAIVER OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

Pursuant to Case No. TA-96-438 the following Rules and Regulations have been waived for purposes of offering lo2al 1997 services as set forth herein: MISSOURI

Statutory Provisions

Section 392.240.1 Section 392.270 Section 392.280 Section 392.310 Section 392.310 Section 392.320 Section 392.330 Section 392.340

Commission Rules

4 CSR 240-10.020 4 CSR 240-30.010.2.C 4 CSR 240-30.040 4 CSR 240-32.030.1.B 4 CSR 240-32.030.1.C 4 CSR 240-32.030.2 4 CSR 240-32.050.3 4 CSR 240-32.050.4 4 CSR 240-32.050.6 4 CSR 240-32.050.6 4 CSR 240-32.070.4 4 CSR 240-33.030 4 CSR 240-33.040.5



September 6, 2004

لين MC(MCHOHF Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017



JUL 1 2 1997

FILEO

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL SHEET 6

RECEIVED

GENERAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

WAIVER OF RULES AND REGULATIONS

MAY 1 3 1997 Pursuant to Case No. TA-96-438 the following Rules and Regulations have been waived for purposes of offering local services as set forth herein: MISSOUFI

Public Service Commission

Commission Rules

4 CSR 240-10.020
4 CSR 240-30.040
4 CSR 240-35

Statutory Provisions

Section 392.210.2 Section 392.270 Section 392.280 Section 392.290.1 Section 392.300.2 Section 392.310 Section 392.320 Section 392.330 Section 392.340

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC MCHAR Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 JUL 1 2 1997

JUL 12 1997 8 96 - 43 8 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE CONVA

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 6.1

RECEIVED

MAY 1 3 1997

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

ByMC I MRHYDHA Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2' 1994

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

JUL 12 1997 9 6 - 4 3 8 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COLLING

FILED

7.

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1st REVISED PAGE 7.1 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 7.1

DIRECTORY LISTINGS

TABLE OF CONTENTS

RECEIVED

MAY 26 1998

MO. PUBLIC SERVICEDOROM

Directory Listings ⁽¹⁾	
7.1 General Regulations	7.2
7.2 Descriptions	7.2
7.3 Rates	7.4

- - -- - -- -

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004



FILED

JUN 3 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

⁽¹⁾ Services in this section are not available to new customers subscribing to service as of June 30, 1998. Services and rates (AT) for new customers are contained in Section 20.



ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017

EFFECTIVE 1008

JUN 3 0 1998



-

7.

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 7.1

DIRECTORY LISTINGS

TABLE OF CONTENTS

RECEIVED

Directory Listings	MAY 1 3 1997 PAGE NO MISSOURI Public Service Commission
7.1 General Regulations	7.2
7.2 Descriptions	7.2
7.3 Rates	7.4

CANCELLED



•

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997 JUL 1 2 1997

JUL 12 1997 96-24 38 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COLLIN

RECEIVED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **ORIGINAL PAGE 7.2**

MAY 1 3 1997 Directory listings

7.1 General Regulations

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

- 7.1.1 The Company shall provide for a single directory listing, termed the primary listing, in the telephone directory published by the dominant exchange service provider in the customer's exchange areas of the Station number which is designated as the Customer's main billing number. Directory listings of additional Company Station numbers, other than the Customer's main billing number, associated with a Customer's service will be provided for a monthly recurring charge per listing.
- 7.1.2 The Company reserves the right to limit the length of any listing in the directory by the use of abbreviations when, in its judgment, the clearness of the listing or the identification of the Customer is not impaired thereby. Where more than one line is required to properly list the Customer, no additional charge is made.
- 7.1.3 The Company may refuse a listing which is known not to constitute a legally authorized or adopted name, obscenities in the name, or any listing which, in the opinion of the Company, is likely to mislead or deceive calling persons as to the identity of the listed party, or is a contrived name used for advertising purposes or to secure a preferential position in the directory or is more elaborate than is reasonably necessary to identify the listed party. The Company, upon notification to the Customer, will withdraw any listing which is found to be in violation of its rules with respect thereto.
- 7.1.4 Each listing must be designated Government or Business to be placed in the appropriate section of the directory. In order to aid the user of the directory, and to avoid misleading or deceiving the calling party as to the identity of the listed party, only business listings may be placed in the Business Section and only residential listings in the Residential section. The Company, upon notification to the customer, will withdraw any listing which is found to be in violation of it s rules with respect thereto.
- 7.1.5 In order for listings to appear in an upcoming directory, the Customer must furnish the listing to the Company in time to meet the directory publishing schedule.

CANCELLED

eptember 6. 2004 rice Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE CONTR

FILED

JUL 1 2 1997

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE/20

DIRECTORY LISTINGS

7.2 Descriptions

MAY 1 3 1997

Directory listings are provided in connection with each Customer service as specified herein Ublic Service Commission

- 7.2.1 <u>Primary Listing:</u> A primary listing contains the name of the Customer, or the name under which a business is regularly conducted, as well as the address and telephone number of the Customer. This listing is provided at no additional Charge.
- 7.2.2 <u>Additional Listings</u>: In connection with business service, additional listings are available only in the names of Authorized Users of the Customer's service, as defined herein. Rates for additional listings are specified under 7.3, following.
- 7.2.3 <u>Nonpublished Listings</u>: Listings that are not printed in directories nor available from Directory Assistance.

A Nonpublished Telephone Service will be furnished, at the Customer's request providing for the omission or deletion of the Customer's telephone listing from the telephone directory and, in addition, the Customer's telephone listing will be omitted or deleted from the directory assistance records, subject to the provisions set forth in Section 2, Rules and Regulations, 2.1.4.15, 2.1.4.16, 2.1.4.17. Charges for Nonpublished Listings are specified under 7.3, following.

- 7.2.4 <u>Nonlisted Numbers</u>: A Nonlisted number will be furnished at the Customer's request, providing for the omission or deletion of the Customer's listing from the telephone directory. Such listings will be carried in the Company's directory assistance and other records and will be given to any calling party. Charges for Nonlisted Listings are specified under 7.3, following.
- 7.2.5 <u>Foreign Listings</u>: Where available, a listing in a telephone directory which is not in the Customer's immediate calling area. The Customer will be charged the rates specified in the tariff published by the specific exchange carrier providing the Foreign Listing.
- 7.2.6 <u>Alternate Call Listings</u>: Where available, a listing which references a telephone number which is not the primary listing for the Customer. The Customer must provide written verification that the Alternate telephone number is authorized to accept calls. Charges for alternate call listings are specified under 7.3, following.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By M LUMCHOHP Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE: June

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 JUL 1 2 1997

JUL 12 1997 96 - 438 NO. FUBLIC SERVICE COMM

FILED

DIRECTORY LISTINGS

RECEIVED

7.3 <u>Rates</u>

MAY 26 1998

7.3.1 The following Monthly Recurring Charges apply for directory listings specified in 7.2, preceding: ⁽¹⁾ MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

		Monthly Recurring Charge ⁽²⁾
	Res.	Bus.
Primary Listing	NC	NC
Additional Listing ⁽³⁾	\$1.10	\$2.30
Alternate Listing	\$1.10	\$2.30
Foreign Listing	(4)	(5)
Non-Published Number ⁽⁶⁾	\$1.60	\$1.60
Non-Listed	\$1.60	\$1.60

7.3.2 These rates are not available to new customers as of June 30, 1998. See Section 20.10 for new Intelenet (AT) Directory Listing rates.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC (MCHDH8 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

JUN 3 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

⁽²⁾ Charges apply per listing or per number.

ISSUED: May 26, 1998 CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 EFFECTIVE CONTRACTOR

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply for additions/changes to directory listings.

⁽³⁾ Additional listings of business names are not available in the individual name section of an alphabetical directory published in separate sections for individuals and businesses.

⁽⁴⁾ This charge shall not apply where a residential end-user has at least one listing in the directory.

⁽⁵⁾ Subscriber will be charged rates specified in the tariff published by the specific exchange carrier providing the Foreign Listing.

⁽⁶⁾ This charge shall not apply to customers serviced by Telecommunications Devices for the Deaf (TDD).

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **ORIGINAL PAGE 7.4**

DIRECTORY LISTINGS

7.3 Rates

RECEIVED

MAY 1 3 1997 7.3.1 The following Monthly Recurring Charges apply for directory listings specified in 7.2, preceding: $^{(1)}$

		Monthly Recurring Charge ⁽²⁾	MISSOURI Public Service Commission
	Res.	Bus.	
Primary Listing	NC	NC	
Additional Listing ⁽³⁾	\$1.10	\$2.30	
Alternate Listing	\$1.10	\$2.30	
Foreign Listing	(4)	(5)	
Non-Published Number ⁽⁶⁾	\$1.60	\$1.60	
Non-Listed	\$1.60	\$1.60	

CANCELLED

ommission Publ SOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

JUL 1 2 1997 FILED 12 199 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COLLU

EFFECTIVE:

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply for additions/changes to directory listings.

⁽²⁾ Charges apply per listing or per number.

⁽³⁾ Additional listings of business names are not available in the individual name section of an alphabetical directory published in separate sections for individuals and businesses.

⁽⁴⁾ This charge shall not apply where a residential end-user has at least one listing in the directory.

⁽⁵⁾ Subscriber will be charged rates specified in the tariff published by the specific exchange carrier providing the Foreign Listing.

⁽⁶⁾ This charge shall not apply to customers serviced by Telecommunications Devices for the Deaf (TDD).

8. Gateway SA Service

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 8.1

.....

GATEWAY SA SERVICE

TABLE OF CONTENTS

RECEIVED

MAY 1 3 1997 <u>PAGE NO</u> MISSOURI Public Service Commission

8.1 Description		8.2
8.2 General I	Regulations	8.2
8.3 Rates		8.3
8.3.1 Ra	ate Elements	8.3
8.3.2 D	S-1	8.3
8.3.3 D	S-3	8.4
8.3.4 Sv	witched Access Service	8.4

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

١

ByMC (METIDHS Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

JUL 12 1997 96 - 438 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COLLIN

FILED

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997

GATEWAY SA SERVICE

8.1 Description

Gateway SA service is offered to other telecommunications carriers desiring direct Gateway SA service is offered to offere tercommunications cannot be the calls only wildourner trunk-side access to the Company's network in order to originate or terminate calls only Public Service Commission Gateway SA service will support Inter-Machine and Feature Group D protocols.

8.2 General Regulations

- 8.2.1 Carrier Access Orders for Gateway SA Service will be placed on Standard Bellcore Access Service Requests (ASR).
- 8.2.2 Gateway SA service is provided via a dedicated trunk-side port on the Company's switched network at the digital DS-1 and DS-3 levels.
- 8.2.3 Gateway SA Ports are only available at the Primary Distribution Nodes provided by the Company. The customer is responsible for providing digital DS-1 and DS-3 transmission links between its premises and the Company's Primary Distribution Node, and a DSX-1 Panel Terminal interface at the Company's Node. The DS-1 and DS-3 transmission links may be obtained from any other telephone company which terminates transmission facilities at the Company's Primary Distribution Node, or may be provided over the Customer's own transmission facilities.

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **ORIGINAL PAGE 8.2**

RECEIVED

MAY 1 3 1997

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MCIMPHOHD Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE: J

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 8.3

RECEIVED

MAY 1 3 1997

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

GATEWAY SA SERVICE

8.3 <u>Rates</u>

- 8.3.1 Rate Elements This tariff includes services for which the following rate elements apply:
 - a) Non-Recurring Charges Non-recurring charges are applied as a one-time fee normally at the time the circuit is initiated.
 - b) Monthly Recurring Channel Termination Charge The monthly recurring charge is billed monthly in advance and is assessed on each channel termination based on the terms and conditions of this tariff, the customer service agreement, or a master service agreement.
 - c) Fixed Mileage Charge

The fixed mileage charge is a recurring monthly fee which is applied to a circuit for which the LEC would charge a comparable fee in association with an interoffice channel.

d) Variable Mileage Charge

Variable mileage charge is a recurring monthly fee which is applied to a circuit for which the LEC would charge a comparable fee in association with an interoffice channel. In general, the variable mileage charge is calculated using V&H tables.

8.3.2 <u>DS-1</u>

	Non-Recurring Rate	Recurring Rate
Per-Channel Termination		
First Circuit	\$535.00	\$100.00
Additional Circuits (same termination)	\$535.00	
Fixed Mileage		\$63.75
Per-Mile Charge		\$13.60
Outside Service Zone Termination Surcharge		\$35.00

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

ByMC1/1047747 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

FILED JUL -12 1997 96 - 238 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COLLU

JUL 1 2 1997

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 8.4

.

GATEWAY SA SERVICE

- -

RECEIVED

8.3 Rates

8.3.3 DS-3

MAY 1 3 1997

	Non-Recurring <u>Rate</u>	Recurring MISSOURI Rate Public Service Commission	
Per-Channel Termination	** * * * * * *	10 0.00	
First Circuit	\$1,500.00	\$2,975.00	
Additional Circuits (same termination)	\$1,500.00	N/C	
Fixed Mileage		\$759.05	
Per-Mile Charge		\$98.60	
Outside Service Zone Termination Surcharge		\$100.00	

8.3.4 Switched Access Service

Switched Access service is provided pursuant to the rates contained in the Company's PSC Tariff No. 1.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC WHAT Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997

FILED

JUL 12,18378 MO. MOLIC SERVICE CONV.

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 9.1 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 9.1

RECEIVED

MAY 26 1998

(AT)

MESSAGE TOLL SERVICE

TABLE OF CONTENTS

MO. PUBLIC SERVIES.COM...

MESSAGE TOLL SERVICE ⁽¹⁾		(AT)
9.1 Description	9.2	
9.2 Timing of Messages	9.2	
9.3 Time Periods and Discounts Defined	9.2	
9.4 Service Offered	9.3	

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004



JUN 3 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

⁽¹⁾ Services in this section are not available to new customers subscribing to service as of June 30, 1998. Services and rates (AT) for new customers are contained in Section 20.

ISSUED: May 26, 1998 CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

9.

EFFE

JUN 8 0 1998

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 9.1

TOLL SERVICE

TABLE OF CONTENTS

RECEIVED

MAX 1.3 1997

I

|

]

9.	Toll Service	MISSOURI Public Service Commission
	9.1 Description	9.2
	9.2 Timing of Messages	9.2
	9.3 Time Periods and Discounts Defined	9.2
	9.4 Service Offered	9.3

CANCELLED

JUN 3 0 1998 By Star 49,1 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

946-12 3988 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

FILED

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997

RECEIVED P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 RECEIVED ORIGINAL PAGE 9.2

TOLL SERVICE

9. <u>Toll Service</u>

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

MAY 1 3 1997

9.1 Description

Toll service is furnished for telephone communication between telephones in different local calling areas within the state in accordance with the regulations and schedules of charges specified in this tariff. The toll service charges specified in this section are in payment for all service furnished between the calling and called telephone, except as otherwise provided in this Tariff. Services include outbound (switched and dedicated access), inbound (switched and dedicated access), and travel card services. Toll service is an optional service available to customers obtaining dial-tone from the company.

Outbound toll service offers customers an outbound, "1+" dialed long distance service for calls originating and terminating in the State of Missouri, and is available using either switched access or dedicated origination.

Inbound toll service offers customers an inbound toll service for calls originating and terminating in the State of Missouri, and is available using either switched access or dedicated access termination. This service enables the caller to contact the inbound toll service customer without the caller incurring toll charges. Calls are placed by dialing a toll free "800 or 888 number."

Travel Card service is a service which allows the customer to place calls from lines other than the customer's presubscribed location and charge the call to the presubscribed location. The customer may place calls from any touch tone Telephone in the U.S. by dialing a toll free "800 or 888 number" and entering a personal identification code, followed by the desired telephone number. Travel Card calls are billed at the Company's rates and appear on the customer's monthly long distance bill.

9.2 <u>Timing of Messages</u>

- 9.2.1 Outbound and inbound toll service calls are timed in 6 (six) second increments with an 18 (eighteen) second minimum. Travel Card service calls are timed in 1 (one) minute increments.
- 9.2.2 For station to station calls, call timing begins when a connection is established between the calling telephone and the called telephone station.
- 9.2.3 For person to person calls, call timing begins when connection is established between the calling person and the particular person, station or mobile unit specified or an agree alternate. ⁽¹⁾
- 9.2.4 Call timing ends when the calling station "hangs up", thereby releasing the network connection. If the called station "hangs up" but the calling station does not, chargeable time ends when the network connection is released either by automatic timing equipment in the telephone network or by the Company operator.
- 9.2.5 Calls originating in one time period as defined under 9.3 and terminating in another will be billed the rates in effect at the beginning of six second increments.

⁽¹⁾ The rates specified under Section 14, Operator Services, may apply.

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017



September 6. 2004

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997

By MCI MEHOHS Public Service Commission

MISSOURI

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 9.3 **CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 9.3**

MESSAGE TOLL SERVICE

RECEIVED (AT)

(AT)

9. MessageToll Service - (Continued)

9.4 Services Charges

Intrastate Toll - Standard:

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

MAY 26 1998

9.4.1	Outboun	d Toll	Initial <u>Minute</u>	Additional Six Seconds
	9.4.1.1 9.4.1.2	Switched Access Origination Dedicated Access Origination	\$.15 \$.12	\$.015 \$.012
9.4.2	Inbound	Toll		
	/	Switched Access Termination Dedicated Access Termination	\$.15 \$.12	\$.015 \$.012
9.4.3	Travel C	Card Service	\$.35	Additional <u>Minute</u> \$.35

These rates are not available to new customers as of June 30, 1998. See Section 20.10 for Intelenet 9.4.4 (AT)IntraLATA toll rates for new customers.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

WMCIME HOHY Public Service Commission

JUN 8 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 **Missouri Public** Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017

EFFE

JUN 3 0 1998

BROOKS FIBER COMMUNICATIONS OF MISSOURI, INC

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 9.3

MESSAGE TOLL SERVICE

9. <u>Toll Service - (Continued)</u>

9.4 Services Charges

Intrastate Toll - Standard:

MAY 1 3 1997

RECEIVED

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

madate fon Standard.	l l	
9.4.1 Outbound Toll	Initial <u>Minute</u>	Additional Six Seconds
9.4.1.1 Switched Access Origination9.4.1.2 Dedicated Access Origination	\$.15 \$.12	\$.015 \$.012
9.4.2 Inbound Toll		
9.4.2.1 Switched Access Termination 9.4.2.2 Dedicated Access Termination	\$.15 \$.12	\$.015 \$.012
9.4.3 Travel Card Service	\$.35	Additional <u>Minute</u> \$.35

CANCELLED JUN 9 0 1998 By Save 9.3 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE: 🗰

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017



JUL 1 2 1997 FOLEO



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 10.1 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 10.1

PAGE NO

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

Missouri Public Service Commission

TABLE OF CONTENTS

REC'D SEP 2 5 2000

10. Gateway Custom Exchange Service 1/

10.1	Description	10.2
10.2	General Regulations	10.2
10.3	Custom Exchange Service – I (CES I) A. CES I System Features 10.3.1 Standard System Features 10.3.2 Enhanced Control System Feature Package 10.3.3 Optional System Features	10.3 10.3 10.3 10.4 10.5
	 B. CES I Line Feature 10.3.1 Standard Features 10.3.2 Optional Bundle 10.3.3 Premium Bundle C. CES I Line Features – ISDN Interface 	10.6 10.6 10.9 10.9
10.4		10.11 10.11 10.11 10.12 10.12
	 B. CES II Line Feature 10.4.1 Standard Features 10.4.2 Optional Bundle 10.4.3 Premium Bundle C. CES II Line Features – ISDN Interface September 6, 2004 	10.12 10.12 10.12 10.12 10.12
10.5	Rates and Charges 10.5.1 Payment Plans 10.5.2 Rate Elements Public Service Commission MISSOURI	10.13 10.13 10.13 souri Public e Commission
	Servie	e Commission

FILED OCT 2 5 2000

Beginning October 25, 2000, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.

(AT)

ISSUED: September 25, 2000

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

<u>1</u>/

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: October 25, 2000

(AT)

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.1

-

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE - (CES)

TABLE OF CONTENTS

MAY 1 3 1997

RECEIVED

	MAY 1 3 1997 Page No MISSOURI
10. Gateway Custom Exchange Service	Public Service Commission
10.1 Description	10.2
10.2 General Regulations	10.2
10.3 Custom Exchange Service - 1 (CES I)	10.3
A. CES I System Features	10.3
10.3.1 Standard System Features	10.3
10.3.2 Enhanced Control System Feature Package	10.4
10.3.3 Optional System Features	10.5
B. CES I Line Features	10.6
10.3.1 Standard Features	10.6
10.3.2 Optional Bundle	10.9
10.3.3 Premium Bundle	10.9
C. CES I Line Features - ISDN Interface	10.10
10.4 Custom Exchange Service - II (CES II)	10.11
A. CES II System Features	10.11
10.4.1 Standard System Features	10.11
10.4.2 Enhanced Control System Feature Package	10.12
10.4.3 Optional System Features	10.12
B. CES II Line Features	10.12
10.4.1 Standard Features	10.12

10.4.2Optional Bundle10.1210.4.3Premium Bundle10.12

C. CES II Line Features - ISDN Interface CANCELLED 10.13

10.5 Rates and Charges10.5.1 Payment Plans10.5.2 Rate Elements	OCT 25 2000 BY 155 RP 10.1	10.13 10.13 10.13
	Public Service Commission	

MISSOUP

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017



RECEIVED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.2

MAY 1 3 1997 GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.1 Description

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Gateway Custom Exchange Service (CES) is a Centrex service that provides the Customer with multiple individual voice upgrade telephone communications channels, each of which can be used to place or receive one call at a time. Gateway Custom Exchange Service Station Lines are provided for connection of Centrex-compatible, Customer-provided station sets to the public switched telecommunications network.

10.2 General Regulations

- 10.2.1 Gateway Custom Exchange Service is provided in combination with other Company-provided services.
- 10.2.2 Gateway Custom Exchange Service is offered as Custom Exchange Service I (CES I) and Custom Exchange Service II (CES II).
- 10.2.3 Promotional Offerings: The Company, from time to time, may make promotional offerings of its services which may include waiving or reducing the applicable charges for the promoted service. The promotional offering may be limited as to the duration, the date and times of the offerings and the locations where the offerings are made.
- 10.2.4 Station Line Charges Custom Exchange Service Station Lines are charged on a monthly basis.
- 10.2.5 Usage Charges In central offices where facilities are available for timing of messages, local usage charges for measured service calls apply, as specified under Section 4, Local Exchange Services.
- 10.2.6 Rates and charges for CES I and CES II apply as outlined under D., following.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

FILED JUL 12 1897 96 - 438 MOL PUBLIC SERVICE COM

JUL 1 2 1997

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.3 RECEIVED

MAY 1 3 1997

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES)

- A. The following call processing features are included in CES I and are provided under control of the common equipment of the central office switching system. Public Service Commission
 - 10.3.1 Standard System Features

Full Network Access (Squared System) There is no pre-defined limit on the number of exchange access or intercom calls active at any one time.

Direct Inward Dialing Arrangement which allows an incoming call to reach a CES station without attendant assistance.

Individual dialing plan Provides the ability to interpret dialed digits according to customer specific dialing sequences.

Intercom dialing Permits the customer to dial an access code to reach another CES station without having to dial 7 digits.

Full, Semi, Un-restricted station Capability Fully Restricted: Allows only station-to-station (intercom) calling capabilities

Semi-Restricted: Allows access to the exchange network only for local calling.

Unrestricted: Allows access to the exchange network, the toll network or any service accessible by dialing.

Access treatment screening

Stations can be individually allowed or disallowed access to system features.

Attendant capabilities

Attendants may be designated to handle incoming, internal, and other call types with various special telephone consoles.

Centralized attendant services For multi-location customers, the attendants can be located in only one location.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

JUL 1 2 1997

F1150

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COULD

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 £ 14

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.4

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES) (Continued)

MAY 1 3 1997

RECEIVED

A. The following call processing features are included in CES I and are provided under control of the common MISSOURI

Public Service Commission

10.3.1 Standard System Features (Continued) Flexible night service

Provides the ability to forward each listed directory number to a unique customer-changeable night directory number.

Automatic Station Message Detail Recording -ASMDR Provides a record (via printout) of call details (date, time, etc.) on outgoing calls.

10.3.2 Enhanced Control System Feature Package

Auto Route Selection

Directs outgoing calls to the customer's most preferred available route. If the primary route is busy, the ARS feature automatically tries alternate routes. The customer will preselect a sequence of routes which may include private or public carrier services. A warning tone is provided to indicate the selection of the least preferred route.

Account Code

Permits CES stations and attendants to dial in account code number of eight digits. For use when placing calls over facilities arranged for Automatic Message Accounting (AMA) recording. The account or project number must be input prior to dialing the called number.

Authorization Code

Allows different station users to have different calling privileges. Dialing capabilities can be defined and restricted to authorized personnel.

Time of Day Do Not Disturb

Activates Do Not Disturb at particular times. Allows for setting both the time and day for a particular action to occur (for example, the customer wants to have feature "do not disturb" activated at noon on Tues. through Wed.).

Time of Day Routing Changes routing by time of day.

CANCELLED

September 6. 2004

WYMCIMPHONE Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

EFFECTIVE: June JUL 1 2 1997 F1150

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 10.5 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 10.5

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

MAY 26 1998

RECEIVED

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES) (Continued)

- A. The following call processing features are included in CES I and are provided under control of the control o
 - 10.3.2 <u>Enhanced Control System Feature Package</u> (Continued) *Dial Call Waiting* Provides the ability for originating CES stations to invoke a Call Waiting service on selected intragroup calls.

Priority Ringing Differentiates incoming calls by signaling the customer with a distinctive ringing pattern.

10.3.3 <u>Optional System Features</u> Access Circuit - Music on Hold Allows customers to optionally provide music, or any other type of customer-provided audio source, to calls on hold.

Access Circuit - Loudspeaker Paging

Allows dial access to subscriber-owned loudspeaker paging equipment. The paged party can be connected to the calling party by dialing an answering code from any station within the subscriber group.

Access Circuit - Pollable SMDR

Provides a record of call details (date, time, etc.) on outgoing calls placed over a customer's private or public facilities on an interactive basis.

Access Circuit - Private Facilities

Allows the customer to have dial access to various types of public and private switching arrangements (i.e. 800-Service Simulated Facility Group, Tie Trunk Access, Common Control Switching Arrangement Access, etc.), provided by a subscriber dialed access code.

CANCELLED (RT)

September 6, 2004

mmission FILED

JUN 301998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

ISSUED: May 26, 1998 CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 EFFECTIVE

RECEIVED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.5

MAY 1 3 1997 GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES) MISSOURI Public Service Commission

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES) (Continued)

- A. The following call processing features are included in CES I and are provided under control of the common equipment of the central office switching system. (Continued)
 - 10.3.2 <u>Enhanced Control System Feature Package</u> (Continued) *Dial Call Waiting* Provides the ability for originating CES stations to invoke a Call Waiting service on selected intragroup calls.

Priority Ringing

Differentiates incoming calls by signaling the customer with a distinctive ringing pattern.

10.3.3 Optional System Features

Access Circuit - Music on Hold

Allows customers to optionally provide music, or any other type of customer-provided audio source, to calls on hold.

Access Circuit - Loudspeaker Paging

Allows dial access to subscriber-owned loudspeaker paging equipment. The paged party can be connected to the calling party by dialing an answering code from any station within the subscriber group.

Access Circuit - Pollable SMDR

Provides a record of call details (date, time, etc.) on outgoing calls placed over a customer's private or public facilities on an interactive basis.

Access Circuit - Private Facilities

Allows the customer to have dial access to various types of public and private switching arrangements (i.e. 800-Service Simulated Facility Group, Tie Trunk Access, Common Control Switching Arrangement Access, etc.), provided by a subscriber dialed access code.

Auto Attendant Capabilities

Automatically answers listed number calls, and play back options to the caller. One typical option is "dial I for sales, dial 2 for help desk, if you know the extension dial it now, etc.

CANCELLED

ommission

EFFECTIVE

JUL 12 FULEU 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

RECEIVEDP.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.6

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE^{MAY} 13 1997

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES) (Continued)

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

- A. The following call processing features are included in CES I and are provided under control of the common equipment of the central office switching system. (Continued)
 - 10.3.3 <u>Optional System Features</u> (Continued) Six-Way Conference Circuit Allows a station user to initiate a conference call. A total of five conferees can be added to the conference in addition to the originator. The customer may order more than one conference circuit.
- B. The following features are available with each CES I line located at a designated customer primary location. Where facilities and operating conditions exist, features of a CES I system may be extended to stations of the same system located at customer secondary locations.

10.3.1 <u>Standard Features</u> Individual Telephone Number Each station line has its own telephone number.

> *Individual Access Screening* Each station is assigned its own access treatment code for call screening.

Single Digit Dialing Permits a station user to reach selected lines or other internal facilities for special customer services by dialing a single-digit code.

Hot Line Stations Automatically calls a pre-selected station when the Hot Line station goes off hook.

Touch-Tone All station lines are equipped for Touch-Tone dialing

Call Hold Allows a station user to hold any call in progress, thereby freeing the line for the purpose of originating another call or answering a waiting call.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

CIMEHO#8 ice Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

96-423887 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COLLA

FILED

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVIGEA (CES) 1997

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES) (Continued)

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

B. The following features are available with each CES I line located at a designated customer primary location. Where facilities and operating conditions exist, features of a CES I system may be extended to stations of the same system located at customer secondary locations. (Continued)

10.3.1 Standard Features (Continued)

3-Way Calling

Allows a station in the talking state to add a third party to the call. To add a third party to the call, the 3-Way Calling subscriber flashes the switchhook once to place the other party on hold, receives a dial tone, dials the telephone number of the third party, and then flashes the switchhook again to establish the three-way connection.

Call Forwarding - Variable

(1) (Limited)

When this feature is activated by a station line user or the attendant, incoming calls to the activated station line or attendant position will be automatically routed to any other selected station line, within the same CES system, or to the attendant position. The attendant may also activate this feature for a station line user.

(2) (Unlimited)

The same as Call Forwarding Variable Limited except that incoming calls may be automatically routed to a telephone number outside the CES system or to station lines within the same CES system. The attendant may not activate this feature to a telephone number outside the CES system for a station line user. Calls forwarded outside the CES system are subject to the appropriate charges for local and toll messages.

Call Forwarding - Busy

Allows incoming calls to a busy station to be routed to a preselected station line, attendant, or voice mail system within the same system or outside the system. Intercom calls can be arranged to be forwarded to a number different from DID calls.

Call Forwarding - Don't Answer

Allows incoming calls to be automatically routed to a preselected station line, attendant, or voice mail system in the same system or outside the system, when the called station is not answered after a preset number of rings. Intercom calls can be arranged to be forwarded to a number different from DID calls.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

ice Commission Public S MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE:

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

JUL 12 1997 96-438 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

JUL 12 1997 『『L』にてい

RECEIVED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.8

MAY 1 3 1997 GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES) (Continued)

B. The following features are available with each CES I line located at a designated customer primary location. Where facilities and operating conditions exist, features of a CES I system may be extended to stations of the same system located at customer secondary locations. (Continued)

10.3.1 Standard Features (Continued)

Remote Activation of Call Forwarding

Allows the user to activate and/or deactivate the Call Forwarding feature from any remote location, using a Touch-Tone phone.

Hunting

Routes a call to an idle station line in a prearranged group when the called station line is busy.

Call Park

Allows a station line to park a call against its own line number. The parked call can be retrieved from any station line by dialing the feature code and the line number against which the call is parked.

Call Pickup

Allows a station line to answer incoming calls to another station line within a defined pickup group. Call pickup is provided on individual station lines within a customer group.

Call Transfer

Allows a station line user to transfer any established call to another station line inside or outside the customer group without the assistance of the attendant.

Auto Recall (intra-group)

Permits the station user to have calls automatically redialed, within a defined group within the CES system, when the first attempt reaches a busy.

Customer Changeable Speed Calling

Allows a user to establish a speed calling list, each of which is associated with a unique 2-digit speed calling code. Initial entry and changing of a speed calling list are directly input from the user.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

MCIMOTION -ublic Service Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997 JUL 1 2 1997 F [] [] [] [] [] [] [] []

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE CONSC

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

RECEIVED P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.9

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES) 1997

10.3 Custom Exchange Service - I (CES) (Continued)

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

B. The following features are available with each CES I line located at a designated customer primary location. Where facilities and operating conditions exist, features of a CES I system may be extended to stations of the same system located at customer secondary locations. (Continued)

10.3.2 Optional Bundle

Automatic Callback - Outside

Allows a station user who encounters a busy condition to be automatically called back when the called line becomes idle.

Automatic Recall - Outside Automatically redials the last incoming call.

Caller ID - Outside

Provides the station user with the telephone number of the calling party before answering the phone.

Call Trace

Allows the station user to dial a code to automatically request a record of the caller's origination telephone number, the date and time of the call. The information is disclosed only to a law enforcement agency for investigation purposes.

10.3.3 Premium Bundle

Selective Call Acceptance - Outside

Allows you to create a list of telephone numbers from which you are willing to accept calls. List parameter is 31.

Selective Call Rejection - Outside

Allows you to create a list of telephone numbers from which you do not wish to receive calls. Calls from telephone numbers on your list are sent to an announcement that informs the caller you are not receiving calls at this time. List parameter is 16.

Selective Call Forwarding - Outside

Allows you created a list of "selected" telephone numbers that you want to be forwarded to another number. Calls from the telephone numbers on our list will be forwarded to the number you have designated. List parameter is 16.

Screen List Editing/Selection Control

Allows users to create and modify lists of telephone numbers associated with a directory number. These listed numbers are used to identify calling parties. Interactive recorded announcements are used to guide users in editing screening lists.

September 6, 2004

-unlic Service Commission MISSOURI EFFECTIVE JUL 1 2 1997

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

JUL 12 1997 96 - 43 8 NO. Fublic Service Const

Ունն

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.10

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.3 <u>Custom Exchange Service - I (CES)</u> (Continued)

C. CES Line Features - ISDN Interface

Class of service restriction:

MAY 1 3 1997

RECEIVED

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

Fully Restricted Capability: Allows only station-to-station (intercom) calling capabilities

Semi-Restricted Capability: Allows access to the exchange network for local calls only.

Unrestricted Capability: Allows access to the exchange network, the toll network or any service accessible by dialing.

National ISDN Compatibility

Out of Band (D channel) Signaling

Multiple Call Appearances/Same Number

A directory number that is assigned more than one business set. The business sets that are assigned this directory number are known as a Multiple Appearance call group.

Two Status LEDs per Appearance

Multiple Telephone Number Coverage One station line can answer calls to many telephone numbers.

Coverage for Analog or ISDN sets One ISDN station line can observe the state (busy or idle) of other station lines, whether analog or ISDN.

Simultaneous Voice/Data/Signaling Voice, data, and signaling happens simultaneously without interruption or interference.

Multi-point ISDN Line Allows up to 8 separate devices to be connected to one ISDN station line.

Voice/Data Protection Prevents data calls from being interrupted by call waiting tones, testing or busy verification attempts.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

-ublic S

EFFECTIVE: 40144014 301 1 2 1997 F 1 1 5 0

> JUL 12 398 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COM

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.11

RECEIVED

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.4 Custom Exchange Service II - (CES II)

A. The following call processing features are included in CES II and are provided under control of the common equipment of the central office switching system.

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

10.4.1 Standard System Features

Virtual Network Access Circuits (Trunked) Exchange access is restricted to a user-specified total number of active calls (access paths).

Individually Billed Access Paths Billing is determined by the total number of access paths specified.

Direct Inward Dialing Arrangement which allows an incoming call to reach a CES station line without attendant assistance.

Individual dialing plan Provides the ability to interpret dialed digits according to customer specific dialing sequences.

Intercom dialing Permits the customer to dial an access code to reach another CES station without having to dial 7 digits.

Full, Semi, Un-restricted Capability Fully Restricted: Allows only station-to-station (intercom) calling capabilities

Semi-Restricted: Allows access to the exchange network for local calling only.

Unrestricted: Allows access to the exchange network, the toll network or any service accessible by dialing.

Access treatment screening

Stations can be individually allowed or disallowed access to system features.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

-ublic'S ervice Commission MISSOURI

EFFECTIVE: 4110-112, 1997 JUL 1 2 1997 FILED



ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.12

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.4 Custom Exchange Service II - (CES II) (Continued)

MAY 1 3 1997

RECEIVED

A. The following call processing features are included in CES II and are provided under control of the common equipment of the central office switching system. (Continued)

Public Service Commission

Attendant capabilities Attendants may be designated to handle incoming, internal, and other call types with various special telephone consoles.

Centralized attendant services For multi-location customers, the attendants can be located in only one location.

Flexible night service Provides the ability to forward each listed directory number to a unique customer-changeable night directory number.

Automatic Station Message Detail Recording -ASMDR Provides a record (via printout) of call details (date, time, etc.) on outgoing calls.

10.4.2 Enhanced Control Feature Package

See CES I Enhanced Control Feature Package, 10.3, A, 10.3.2, preceding.

- 10.4.3 <u>Optional Features</u> See CES I Optional Features, 10.3, A, 10.3.3, preceding
- B. The following features are available with each CES II station located at a designated customer primary location. Where facilities and operating conditions exist, features of a CES II system may be extended to stations of the same system located at customer secondary locations.
 - 10.4.1 <u>Standard Features</u> See CES I Standard Features, 10.3, B, 10.3.1, preceding
 - 10.4.2 <u>Optional Bundle</u> See CES I Optional Bundle, 10.3, B, 10.3.2, preceding
 - 10.4.3 <u>Premium Bundle</u> See CES I Premium Bundle, 10.3, B, 10.3 3., preceding

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

mission AISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: #####10,16697 JUL 1 2 1997 F () () (5 ()



BYMC METHO #8 MU. FUBLIC SERVICE COMM

RECEIVED

MAY 26 1998

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.4 Custom Exchange Service II - (CES II) (Continued)

- C. <u>CES II Station Features ISDN Interface</u> See CES I Station Features-ISDN Interface, 10.3, C, preceding September 6, 2004
- 10.5 Rates And Charges
 - 10.5.1 Payment Plans

The CES I and CES II payment plan offers the customer two options for payment.

a) Fixed Monthly Rate Plan

Under this plan the customer pays a fixed monthly rate for a specified contract term. The customer may choose a 1, 2, 3, 4, or 5 year contract. During the course of the contract, fixed rates (recurring and non-recurring) are not subject to Company initiated rate changes.

CANCELLED

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

- b) Month-to-Month Plan Under this plan the customer elects to pay month-to-month. Month-to-month rates (recurring and nonrecurring) are subject to Company initiated rate changes.
- 10.5.2 Rate Elements below are for Rate Group A & B Exchanges. (1)

	Non- Recurring (New)	Non- Recurring (Changes)	Month to Month	1 Year	3 Year	5 Year	
	(INEW)	(Changes)	·			JICA	
CES I - System Features ⁽²⁾	\$150.00	(3) (4)	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	\$30.00	(CR)
Enhanced Control Pkg. ⁽²⁾	\$500.00	(5)	\$35.00	\$35.00	\$35.00	\$35.00	1
Optional Features							
Access Circuit-Music on Hold ⁽⁶⁾	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	
Access Circuit- Loudspeaker Paging ⁽⁶⁾	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	
Access Circuit- Pollable SMDR (2)	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	
Access Circuit- Pollable Traffic Data ⁽²⁾	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	
Access Circuit-Private Facilities ⁽²⁾	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	\$22.50	(CR) (DR)
Six-Way Conference Circuit (7)	\$115.00	\$25.00	\$36.00	\$36.00	\$36.00	\$36.00	(CR)

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply in addition to the non-recurring (new/change) charges.

⁽²⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per system (includes all lines/stations in the system).

- ⁽³⁾ A \$35 non-recurring charge for changes apply to the Individual Dialing Plan and/or Access Treatment Screening
- features; A \$65 non-recurring charge for changes apply for changes to the ASMDR feature. ⁽⁴⁾ See Service Connection Charges, Section 3.

⁽⁷⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per arrangement (includes all lines/stations within a predetermined line/station arrangement).

EFFECT

JUN 3 0 1998

FILED

JUN 3 0 1998

⁽⁵⁾ A \$150 non--recurring change charge applies for Auto Route Selection; A \$35 non-recurring change charge applies for Authorization Codes, Time of Day Do Not Disturb, or Time of Day Routing features; A \$25 non-recurring change charge ch

⁽⁶⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per arrangement (includes all lines/stations within a predetermined line/station arrangement).

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **ORIGINAL PAGE 10.13**

RECEIVED

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.4 Custom Exchange Service II - (CES II) (Continued)

C. CES II Station Features - ISDN Interface See CES I Station Features-ISDN Interface, 10.3, C, preceding

10.5 Rates And Charges

10.5.1 Payment Plans

The CES I and CES II payment plan offers the customer two options for payment.

a) Fixed Monthly Rate Plan

Under this plan the customer pays a fixed monthly rate for a specified contract term. The customer may choose a 1, 2, 3, 4, or 5 year contract. During the course of the contract, fixed rates (recurring and non-recurring) are not subject to Company initiated rate changes.

b) Month-to-Month Plan

Under this plan the customer elects to pay month-to-month. Month-to-month rates (recurring and nonrecurring) are subject to Company initiated rate changes.

10.5.2 Rate Elements below are for Rate Group A & B Exchanges.⁽¹⁾

	Non- Recurring (New)	Non- Recurring (Changes)	Month to Month	1 Year	3 Year	5 Year
CES I - System Features (2)	\$125.00	(3) (4)	\$60.00	\$56.40	\$54.00	\$51.60
Enhanced Control Pkg. ⁽²⁾	\$250.00	(5)	\$35.00	\$32.90	\$31.50	\$30.10
Optional Features						
Access Circuit-Music on Hold ⁽⁶⁾	\$50.00	\$65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit- Loudspeaker Paging (6)	\$50.00	\$65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit- Pollable SMDR (2)	\$50.00	\$65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit- Pollable Traffic Data (2)	\$50.00	\$ 65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit-Private Facilities ⁽²⁾	\$50.00	\$ 65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Auto Attendant Capabilities	\$1,000.00	\$100	\$400.00	\$376.00	\$360.00	\$344.00
Six-Way Conference Circuit (7)	\$250.00	\$25	\$36.00	\$33.85	\$32. GA	NGELL

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply in addition to the non-recurring (new/change) charges. ⁽²⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per system (includes all lines/stations in the system).

(3) A \$35 non-recurring charge for changes apply to the Individual Dialing Plan and/or Access Treatment Screening features; A \$65 non-recurring charge for changes apply for changes to the ASMDR feature. Public Service Commiss ⁽⁴⁾ See Service Connection Charges, Section 3.

MISSOURI ⁽⁵⁾ A \$150 non--recurring change charge applies for Auto Route Selection; A \$35 non-recurring change charge applies for Authorization Codes, Time of Day Do Not Disturb, or Time of Day Routing features; A \$25 non-recurring change charge applies for Dial Call Waiting, Priority Ring features.

⁽⁶⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per arrangement (includes all lines/stations within a predetermined line/station arrangement).

⁽⁷⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per arrangement (includes all lines/stations within a predetermined line/station arrangement).

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

EFFECTI JUL 1 2 1997 FILEO

JUL 12 388

MO. FUBLIC SERVICE COMM

)

JUN 3 0 1998

MAY 1 3 1997

MISSOURI Public Service Commission
P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 10.14 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 10.14

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.5 Rates And Charges (Continued)

10.5.2 Rate Elements below are for Rate Group A & B Exchanges (Continued)⁽¹⁾

	Non- Recurring (New)	Non- Recurring (Changes)	Month to Month	1 Year	3 Year	5 Year	
CES I - Analog Station Line							
							(DR)
							(DR)
2 - 24 Lines	\$20.00	\$25.00	\$13.50	\$13.00	\$12.50	\$12.00	(NR)
25 - 99 Lines	\$20.00	\$25.00	\$12.50	\$12.00	\$11.50	\$11.00	Ì
100 - 299 Lines	\$20.00	\$25.00	\$11.50	\$11.00	\$10.50	\$10.00	
300+ Lines	\$20.00	\$25.00	\$10.50	\$10.00	\$9.50	\$9.00	(NR)
Optional Bundle (2)	N/A	\$25.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	\$5.00	(CR)
Premium Bundle ⁽²⁾	N/A	\$35.00	\$7.00	\$7.00	\$7.00	\$7.00	(CR)
CES I -ISDN Station Line							
							(DR)
							(DR)
2 - 24 Lines	\$40.00	\$35.00	\$21.75	\$20.75	\$20.00	\$19.25	(NR)

2 - 24 Lines	\$40.00	\$35.00	\$21.75	\$20.75	\$20.00	\$19.25
25 - 99 Lines	\$40.00	\$35.00	\$20.00	\$19.25	\$18.50	\$17.50
100 - 299 Lines	\$40.00	\$35.00	\$18.50	\$17.50	\$16.75	\$16.00
300+ Lines	\$40.00	\$35.00	\$16.75	\$16.00	\$15.25	\$14.50

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004 MOH/048 ice Commission public 5 MISSOURI

FILED

(N'R)

JUN 3 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply in addition to the non-recurring (new/change) charges. ⁽²⁾ Monthly rates apply, per line/station within a system and/or arrangements.

ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

EFN

By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017

JUN 8 0 1998



MO. FUBLIC SERVICE COMM

BROOKS FIBER COMMUNICATIONS OF MISSOURI, INC

RECEIVED

MAY 26 1998

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.5 Rates And Charges (Continued)

10.5.2 Rate Elements below are for Rate Group A & B Exchanges (Continued) (1)

	Non- Recurring (New)	Non- Recurring (Changes)	Month to Month	1 Year	3 Year	5 Year
		(Changes)		1 1 4 4		JICAI
CES I - Analog Station Line						
Un-restricted	\$30.00	\$25	\$21.00	\$19.75	\$18.90	\$18.10
Semi-restricted	\$30.00	\$25	\$21.00	\$19.75	\$18.90	\$18.10
Fully-restricted	\$30.00	\$25	\$21.00	\$19.75	\$18.90	\$18.10
Optional Bundle ⁽²⁾	N/A	\$25	\$5.50	\$5.20	\$4.95	\$4.75
Premium Bundle ⁽²⁾	N/A	\$35	\$7.50	\$7.05	\$ 6.75	\$6.45
CES I -ISDN Station Line	_1		<u> </u>			
Un-restricted	\$45.00	\$ 35	\$45,00	\$42.30	\$40.50	\$38.70
Semi-restricted	\$45.00	\$35	\$45.00	\$42.30	\$40.50	\$38.70
Fully-restricted	\$45.00	\$35	\$45.00	\$42.30	\$40.50	\$38.70

CANCELLED

JUN 3 0 1998 By Strice Commission MISSOURI

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply in addition to the non-recurring (new/change) charges. ⁽²⁾ Monthly rates apply, per line/station within a system and/or arrangements.

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: 42, 1005

FILED JUL 12,1997 96-438 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 10.15 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 10.15

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

RECEIVED

10.5 Rates And Charges (Continued)

MAY 26 1998

10.5.2 <u>Rate Elements below are for Rate Group A & B Exchanges (Continued) ⁽¹⁾</u>

	Non-	Non- Non-		MO. P	j		
	Recurring (New)	Recurring (Changes)	to Month	1 Year	3 Year	5 Year	
CES II System Features ⁽²⁾	\$125.00		\$60.00	\$56.40	\$54.00	\$51.60	
Enhanced Control Feature Pkg. ⁽³⁾	\$500.00	(4)	\$35.00	\$32.90	\$31.50	\$30.10	
Optional Features							(C)
Access Circuit-Music on Hold (5)	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35	
Access Circuit- Loudspeaker Paging (5)	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35	
Access Circuit- Pollable SMDR ⁽⁵⁾	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35	
Access Circuit- Pollable Traffic Data (5)	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35	
Access Circuit-Private Facilities ⁽⁵⁾	\$50.00	\$65.00	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35	
							(DR)
Six-Way Conference Circuit ⁽⁵⁾	\$250.00	\$25.00	\$36.00	\$33.85	\$32.40	\$31.00	
Virtual Network Access Circuits	N/A	\$25.00	\$36.00	\$33.85	\$32.40	\$31.00	

CANCELLED





JUN 3 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

⁽²⁾ Non recurring and monthly rates apply, per system (includes all lines/stations in the system).

ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017



JUN 30 1998

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply in addition to the non-recurring (new/change) charges.

⁽³⁾ Non recurring and monthly charges apply, per system (includes all lines/stations in the system).

⁽⁴⁾ A \$ 150 non-recurring change charge applies for Auto Route Selection; a \$ 35 non-recurring change charge applies for authorization codes, time of day do not disturb, or time of day routing features; a \$25 non-recurring change charge applies for dial call waiting, priority ringing features.

⁽⁵⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per arrangement (includes all lines/stations within a predetermined line/station arrangement).

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 10.15 RECEIVED

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.5 Rates And Charges (Continued)

10.5.2 Rate Elements below are for Rate Group A & B Exchanges (Continued)⁽¹⁾

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

MAY 1 3 1997

	Non-	Non- Month	CD10*2CHAI(3+73CH			
	Recurring (New)	Recurring (Changes)	to Month	1 Year	3 Year	5 Year
CES II System Features ⁽²⁾	\$125.00		\$60.00	\$56.40	\$54.00	\$51.60
Enhanced Control Feature Pkg. ⁽³⁾	\$500.00	(4)	\$35.00	\$32.90	\$31.50	\$30.10
Optional Features		\$65				
Access Circuit-Music on Hold (9)	\$50.00	\$65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit- Loudspeaker Paging (5)	\$50.00	\$65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit- Pollable SMDR ⁽⁵⁾	\$50.00	\$65	\$22.50	\$ 21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit- Pollable Traffic Data (5)	\$50.00	\$65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Access Circuit-Private Facilities (5)	\$ 50.00	\$ 65	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Auto Attendant	\$1,000.00	\$100	\$400.00	\$376.00	\$360.00	\$344.00
Six-Way Conference Circuit ⁽⁵⁾	\$250.00	\$25	\$36.00	\$33.85	\$32.40	\$31.00
Virtual Network Access Circuits	N/A	\$25	\$ 36.00	\$33.85	\$32.40	\$31.00

CANCELLED

JUN 3 0 1998 By Strong 10.15 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3, apply in addition to the non-recurring (new/change) charges.

⁽²⁾ Non recurring and monthly rates apply, per system (includes all lines/stations in the system).

⁽³⁾ Non recurring and monthly charges apply, per system (includes all lines/stations in the system).

⁽⁵⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per arrangement (includes all lines/stations within a predetermined line/station arrangement).

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 FILEO

EFFECTIVE

12

⁽⁴⁾ A \$ 150 non-recurring change charge applies for Auto Route Selection; a \$ 35 non-recurring change charge applies for authorization codes, time of day do not disturb, or time of day routing features; a \$25 non-recurring change charge applies for dial call waiting, priority ringing features.

GATEWAY CUSTOM EXCHANGE SERVICE (CES)

10.5 Rates And Charges (Continued)

10.5.2 Rate Elements below are for Rate Group A & B Exchanges (Continued) (1)

	Non-Recurring (New)	Non- Recurring	Month to Month			
<u> </u>		(Changes)		1 Year	<u>3 Year</u>	5 Year
CES II - Analog Station	Line					
Un-restricted	\$30	\$25	\$14.00	\$13.20	\$12.60	\$12.05
Semi-restricted	\$30	\$25	\$14.00	\$13.20	\$12.60	\$12.05
Fully-restricted	\$30	\$25	\$14.00	\$13.20	\$12.60	\$12.05
Optional Bundle (2)	N/A	\$25	\$5.50	\$5.15	\$4.95	\$4.75
Premium Bundle (2)	N/A	\$35	\$7.50	\$7.05	\$6.75	\$6.45
CES II -ISDN Station L	ine					
Un-restricted	\$ 45	\$35	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.3 5
Semi-restricted	\$ 45	\$35	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35
Fully-restricted	\$45	\$35	\$22.50	\$21.15	\$20.25	\$19.35

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC (MUHAHR Public Service Commission MISSOURI

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges under Section 3 apply in addition to the non-recurring (new/change) charges. ⁽²⁾ Monthly rates apply, per line, per line/station within a system and/or arrangement

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: LINE 1997 JUL 1 2 1997

JUL 12 1997 96-438 MO. FUBLIC SERVICE COMM

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 11.1 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 11.1

RECEIVED (RT)

(RT)

MAY 26 1998

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC INCHOTTS

FILED

JUN 3 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 EFFEC

JUN 3 0 1998

By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 11.1

RECEIVED

GATEWAY OMNISERV DIGITAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

TABLE OF CONTENTS

MAY 1 3 1997

PAGE NO
MIDSUUPI11. Gateway Omniserv Digital Exchange Service11.1 Description11.211.2 Rate Regulation11.3 Rate Elements and Pricing11.4 Discounts and Optional Payment Plans11.3

CANCELLED

JUN 3 0 1998 B۱ Public Serv ice Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 FILED JUL 12,1997 NO. PUBLIC SERVICE COLLIN

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1st REVISED PAGE 11.2 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 11.2

(RT)

RECEIVED

MAY 26 1998

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC (MU) / OHR Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

JUN 3 0 1998

 $\begin{array}{c} \mathsf{MISSOURI} & \mathsf{I} \\ \mathsf{Public Service Commission}_{T)} \end{array}$

EFFF

ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017

JUN 3 0 1998



GATEWAY OMNISERV DIGITAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

MAY 1 3 1997

11.1 Description

MISSOURI

The Company's Omniserv is a digital trunk service providing 1.544 Mbps connection between the customer's compatible PBX and the switched public telephone network or other private and long distance facilities. Omniserv provides 24 voice grade channels on digital facilities which the customer may have allocated among public switched network access, DID and DOD trunks, 800 service, or other applications such as FX lines, OPX lines, dedicated access to long distance carriers.

11.2 Rate Regulation

11.2.1 Dedicated access and private line channels are charged at a flat rate per active channel. Rate elements include a DS1 facility charge with muxing. Dedicated channel rate includes the channel termination charge to deliver service to terminating locations. Mileage charges applicable to dedicate service channels are calculated using mileage comparable to those charged by the local exchange carrier using V&H coordinates for the serving wire center of the originating and terminating NPA NXX.

11.2.2 The Company's Omniserv service is available with minimum one-year contract.

11.3 Rate Elements and Pricing

11.3.1 Following are the Non-recurring and Monthly Charges for Omniserv service:

a) Omniserv Basic Link	Non-Recurring \$850.00	Monthly Charges \$300.00
b) Service Channel1. Switched		\$22.00
 Dedicated Dedicated access or private l 	\$65.00	
 c) Channel Mileage 1. Fixed mileage charge ⁽¹⁾ 2. Mileage charge ₍₁₎ 		\$24.00 \$ 2.15

CANCELLED



EFFECTIVE:

⁽¹⁾ Applies per dedicated channel

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

FILED MO PUBLIC SLEWVICE COLLUN

JUL 1 2 1997

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 11.3 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 11.3

RECEIVED (RT)

MAY 26 1998

MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

(RT)

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC | MUHOHA Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED

JUN 3 0 1998

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

EF

ISSUED: May 26, 1998

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: Charles J. Gardella, VP Legislative and Regulatory Affairs #1 Brooks Center Parkway Town & Country, MO 63017

RESERVED FOR FUTURE USE

JUN 3 0 1998

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 11.3

RECEIVED

GATEWAY OMNISERV DIGITAL EXCHANGE SERVICE

11. Gateway Omniserv Digital Exchange Service - (Continued)

11.3 <u>Rate Elements and Pricing - (Continued)</u>

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

MAY 1 3 1997

11.3.1 Following are the Non-recurring and Monthly Charges for Omniserv service: (Continued)

	Non-Recurring	Monthly Charges
1	NUO	017 00

e) Activation of each channel N/C \$15.00

11.4 Discounts and Optional Payment Plans

11.4.1 Two-year contract - 10% Discount on monthly service

11.4.2 Three-year Contract - 15% Discount on monthly service

11.4.3 Five-year Contract - Non-recurring is waived and 25% discount on monthly service.

CANCELLED

JUN 3 0 1998 By GRSH 11.3 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 FILEO JUL 12,19978 MOLPHBLIC SERVICE COLLI

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 12.1

INTEGRATED SERVICE DIGITAL NETWORK - ISDN

RECEIVED

TABLE OF CONTENTS

TABLE OF CONTENTS	MAY 1 3 1997 PAGE NO MAY 2011
12. Integrated Services Digital Network - ISDN	MISSOURI Public Service Commission
A. Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) - Basic Rate Interface (BRI)	12. 2
12.1 Description	12.2
12.2 General Regulations	12.2
12.3 ISDN - BRI Basic Service - Standard Features	12.2
12.3.1 Optional Features	12.2
12.4 ISDN - BRI for Home Office, Small Business - Standard Features	12.3
12.4.1 Optional Features	12.3
12.4.2 Security Package	12.3
B. Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) - Primary Rate Interface (PRI)	12.3
12.1 Description	12.3
12.2 Efficiency Package	12.4
C. Payment Plans	12.4
12.1.1 Fixed Monthly Rate	12.4
12.1.2 Month-to-Month Rate	12.4
D. Rate	12.4

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MCIW 170478 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

FILED JUL 12,1997 96 - 438 MO. FUTLIC SERVICE COMM

JUL 1 2 1997

EFFECTIVE:

Bor **INTEGRATED SERVICE DIGITAL NETWORK - ISDN**

12. Integrated Service Digital Network - ISDN 1/

Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) - Basic Rate Interface (BRI)

12.1 Description

ISDN-BRI service provides 2B+D switched access to the public switched network for the transmission of circuit switched voice, circuit switched data and packet switched data on an incoming and outgoing basis. It provides a customer with the ability to integrate current voice and data channel services utilizing Gateway S1 Basic Business Line Service.

Circuit Switched Voice provides the ability to originate and receive switched voice calls over a 64 Kbps channel.

Circuit Switched Data provides the ability to originate and receive circuit switched data calls over a 64 Kbps channel.

BRI lines have two 64 Kbps channels. Each channel can have a separate phone number that can be used as a regular phone line, or the two B channels can be combined to create a single, higher bandwidth channel.

12.2 General Regulations

- BRI has one 16 Kbps data or D channel used primarily for signaling and data 12.2.1 transmission.
- 12.2.2 ISDN-BRI is furnished to customers at the rates and charges, following.
- 12.2.3 Rates and Charges for other optional features are in addition to those for ISDN-BRI service.

12.3 ISDN-BRI Basic Service provides the following standard features:

- a) National ISDN Standard
- 2B+D channels b)
- 2B channels support Circuit Switched Voice and/on Ginquit Switched channel supports signaling and/or Packet Switched Bata NCELLE Data and one D c)
- đ) Multi-point DSL

Ъ.

12.3.1 **Optional Features** include:

September 6, 2004

- X.25 on D channel а. 56/64 Kbps X.25 on B channel
- Public Service Commission MISSOURI

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **1ST REVISED PAGE 12.2**

RECTO MAR 2 1 2000(AT)

Public

nasion

CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 12.2

APR 202000 (AT) Beginning April 20, 2000, this service will no longer be available to new subscriber 1/

ISSUED: March 21, 2000

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

EFFECTIVE: April 20, 2000

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 12.2

INTEGRATED SERVICE DIGITAL NETWORK - ISDN

12. Integrated Service Digital Network - ISDN

- A. Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) Basic Rate Interface (BRI)
 - 12.1 Description

ISDN-BRI service provides 2B+D switched access to the public switched network for the transmission of circuit switched voice, circuit switched data and packet switched data on an incoming and outgoing basis. It provides a customer with the ability to integrate current voice and data channel services utilizing Gateway S1 Basic Business Line Service

Circuit Switched Voice provides the ability to originate and receive switched voice calls over a 64 Kbps channel.

Circuit Switched Data provides the ability to originate and receive circuit switched data calls over a 64 Kbps channel.

BRI lines have two 64Kbps B channels. Each channel can have a separate phone number that can be used as a regular phone line, or the two B channels can be combined to create a single, higher bandwidth channel.

12.2 General Regulations

12.2.1 BRI has one 16 Kbps data or D channel used primarily for signaling and data transmission.

12.2.2 ISDN-BRI is furnished to customers at the rates and charges, following.

- 12.2.3 Rates and Charges for other optional features are in addition to those for ISDN-BRI service.
- 12. 3 ISDN BRI Basic Service provides the following standard features:
 - a) National ISDN Standard
 - b) 2B+D channels
 - c) 2B channels support Circuit Switched Voice and/or Circuit Switched Data and one D channel supports signaling and/or Packet Switched Data.
 - d) Multi-point DSL

12.3.1 Optional features include:

- a) X.25 on D channel
- b) 56/64 Kbps X.25 on B channel

CANCELLED

APR 2 0 2000 15TRP 12.2 **Public Service Commission** MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: **JUL 1 2 1997**

FILEO

MO. MIRING SERVICE COULS

May 1 3 1997

RECEIVED

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 12.3 RECEIVED

INTEGRATED SERVICE DIGITAL NETWORK - ISDN

MAY 1 3 1997

12. Integrated Service Digital Network - ISDN - (Continued)

MISSOURI

- A. Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) Basic Rate Interface (BRI) (Continued Public Service Commission
 - 12.4 ISDN -BRI for Home Office, Small Business is available with the following standard features:
 - a) 2B+D Channel
 - b) National ISDN Standard
 - c) 56/64/112/128 Kbps Dialed Data
 - d) Simultaneous Voice-Data Calling
 - e) Call Forwarding Variable ⁽¹⁾
 - f) Call Forwarding Busy (1)
 - g) Call Forwarding Don't Answer (1)
 - h) Touch-Tone
 - i) Voice-Data Protection (1)
 - j) 3-Way Conference Calling ⁽¹⁾
 - k) Separate Signaling Channel
 - 1) Customer changeable Speed Calling ⁽¹⁾
 - m) Multi-button Key Set Capability
 - n) Multi-point DSL

12.4.1 Optional Features offered with Home Office, Small Business ISDN includes:

- a) Multiple Directory Numbers
- b) X.25 on D Channel
- c) X.25 on B Channel
- 12.4.2 Security Package offered with Home Office, Small Business ISDN includes:
 - a) Call Forwarding Variable
 - b) Remote Activation of Call Forwarding
 - c) Call Trace
- B. Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) Primary Rate Interface (PRI)
 - 12.1 Description

ISDN-PRI service provides 23B+D (twenty three 64 Kbps B channels and a 64 Kbps data channel) access on a DSX-1 interface.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

Public Ser ice Commission MISSOURI

⁽¹⁾ Refer to Section 1, Definitions

- ⁽¹⁾ Refer to Section 1, Definitions ⁽¹⁾ Refer to Section 1, Definitions
- () Refer to Section 1, Definitions
- ⁽¹⁾ Refer to Section 1, Definitions
- ⁽¹⁾ Refer to Section 1, Definitions
- ⁽¹⁾ Refer to Section 1, Definitions

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997 JUL 1 2 1997 F 1 1 1 1 1 0

96 12 38 MO. PHOLIC SERVICE COMM

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 12.4

RECEIVED

INTEGRATED SERVICE DIGITAL NETWORK - ISDN

12. Integrated Service Digital Network - ISDN - (Continued)

MAY 1 3 1997

- B. Integrated Service Digital Network (ISDN) Primary Rate Interface (PRI) (Continued)
 - ^{ed)} MISSOURI Public Service Commission

- 12.2 Efficiency Package for ISDN -PRI includes:
 - a) Non-Facility Associated signaling
 - b) D-Channel Backup
 - c) Associated 24 Channel PRI

C. Payment Plans

- 12.1 The ISDN-BRI and ISDN-PRI payment plan offers the customer two options for payment, as follows:
 - 12.1.1 Fixed Monthly Rate Plan

Under this plan the customer pays a fixed monthly rate for a specified contract term. The customer may choose a 1, 2, 3, 4, or 5 year contract. During the course of the contract, fixed rates (recurring and non-recurring) are not subject to Company initiated rate changes.

12.1.2. Month-to-Month Plan

Under this plan the customer elects to pay month-to-month. Month-to-month rates (recurring and non-recurring) are subject to Company initiated rate changes.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC I METOLA Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

FILED JUL 12 1997 96 - 438

JUL 1 2 1997

EFFECTIVE

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL BAGE 125

INTEGRATED SERVICE DIGITAL NETWORK - ISDN

D. The following rates apply for Rate Group A & B Exchanges: (1)

MAY 1 3 1997

D. <u>The following rates appli</u>	y for Kate Gr	OUD A & B E	changes:			MISSOURI	
	Non Recurring	Non- Recurring (Changes)	Month to Month	l Year	Pub 3 Year	llc Service Commi 5 Year	esl
SDN-BRI Data Only ⁽²⁾		<u> </u>					
Measured Hi	\$85.00		\$55.00	\$51.70	\$49.50	\$47.30	
Measured Low ⁽³⁾	\$85.00	\$20.00	\$40.00	\$37.60	\$36.00	\$34.40	
Flat Rate	\$85.00	\$20.00	\$75.00	\$70.50	\$67.50	\$64.50	
Optional Features							
X.25 (D chnl) (4)	\$20.00	\$150.00	\$5.00	\$4.70	\$4.50	\$4.30	
56/64 Kbps X.25 (B chnl) ⁽⁴⁾	\$150.00	\$65.00	\$35.00	\$32.90	\$31.50	\$30.10	
Home Ofc, Sm Bus-ISDN-BRI ⁽⁴⁾		<u> </u>			<u> </u>		
Measured High	\$85.00		\$65.00	\$61.10	\$58.50	\$55.90	
Measured Low ⁽³⁾	\$85.00		\$52.00	\$48.90	\$46.80	\$44.75	
Flat Rate	\$85.00		\$80.00	\$75.20	\$72.00	\$68.80	
Optional Features							
Multiple Directory Numbers	\$5.00	\$15.00	\$2.00	\$1.90	\$1.80	\$1.75	
X.25 (D chnl) ⁽⁴⁾	\$20.00	\$35.00	\$5.00	\$4.70	\$4.50	\$4.30	
X.25 (B chnl) ⁽⁴⁾	\$150.00	\$35.00	\$35.00	\$32.90	\$31.50	\$30.10	
Security Package ⁽⁴⁾	N/C	\$25.00	\$3.50	\$3.30	\$3.15	\$3.05	
ISDN-PRI Data Only						<u></u>	
Measured ⁽³⁾	\$3,000.00	I	\$425.00	\$399.50	\$382.50	\$365.50	
Flat Rate	\$3,000.00			\$1645.00	\$1575.00	\$1505.00	
Efficiency Package (4)	\$ 180.00		\$225.00	\$211.50	\$202.50	\$193.50	

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

urvice Commission MISSOURI

⁽¹⁾ Service Connection Charges apply, as specified in Section 3, Service Connection Charges.

- ⁽²⁾ A \$ 35 non-recurring change charge applies for 2B+D on U Interface feature.
- ⁽³⁾ Usage rates apply, as specified in Section 4, Local Exchange Services.
- ⁽⁴⁾ Non-recurring and monthly rates apply, per line.

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 JUL 12 38 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE CONTY

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.1

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES RECEIVED

TABLE OF CONTENTS

MAY 1 3 1997

13. Miscellaneous Services	MISSOURI PAGE NO Public Service Commission
13.1 Presubscription	13.2
13.2 Vanity Telephone Numbers	13.2
13.3 Individual Case Basis	13.2
13.4 Special Construction	
13.4.1 Basis for Charges	13.3
13.4.2 Basis for Cost Computation	13.3
13.4.3 Termination Liability	13.4
13.5 Number Retention	13.5
13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs	13.5

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

ByMCIMCHOHS Public Service Commission MISSOURI



ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: June 12, 1997



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 13.2 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 13.2 Missouri Public Service Commission

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.1 <u>Presubscription</u>

RECD SEP 25 2000

(AT)

(CT)

(AT)

(CT)

- 13.1.1 Presubscription (PIC-2) allows Customers to presubscribe to their carrier of choice for toll calls, without dialing the Access Code. The rates specified in Section 3, Service Connection Charges, will apply each time the customer requests a change to their PIC.
- 13.2 Vanity telephone Number 1/
 - 13.2.1 At the request of the Customer, the Company may assign a telephone number with the last four digits selected by the Customer. The assignment is subject to availability of a particular number and subject to the terms and conditions set forth under Section 2, Rules and Regulations, 2.1.3.

The following charges apply for Vanity Telephone Numbers: $\underline{2}/$

	Non-Recurring	Monthly Recurring
Gateway Services	\$22.50	\$1.00

13.3 Individual Case Basis

13.3.1 Individual Case Basis Arrangements

Charges may be determined on an Individual Case Basis ("ICB") where the Company furnishes dedicated, nonswitched private line or special access services, or central office-based switching systems which substitute for customer premise, Private Branch Exchange (PBX) services, pursuant to the terms of Section 392.200.8 RSMo.

13.3.1.1 Sepcialized rates or charges will be made available to all similarly situated customers on a nondiscriminatory basis.

13.3.1.2 Terms of ICB arrangements will be provided to the Commission on a proprietary basis upon request.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC (MCHDH8 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

> Missouri Public Sérvice Commission

FILED OCT 2 5 2000

1/ Beginning October 25, 2000, this service will no longer be available to new subscribers.

2/ Charges apply, per number.

ISSUED: September 25, 2000 CANCELLED

November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: October 25, 2000

RECEIVED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.2

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES MAY 1 3 1997

13.1 Presubscription

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

- 13.1.1 Presubscription (PIC-2) allows Customers to presubscribe to their carrier of choice for toll calls, without dialing the Access Code. The rates specified in Section 3, Service Connection Charges, will apply each time the Customer requests a change to their PIC.
- 13.2 Vanity Telephone Number
 - 13.2.1 At the request of the Customer, the Company may assign a telephone number with the last four digits selected by the Customer. The assignment is subject to availability of a particular number and subject to the terms and conditions set forth under Section 2, Rules and Regulations, 2.1.3.

The following charges apply for Vanity Telephone Numbers: ⁽¹⁾

	Non-Recurring	Monthly Recurring
Gateway Services	\$22.50	\$1.00

13.3 Individual Case Basis

13.3.1 Individual Case Basis Arrangements

Charges may be determined on an Individual Case Basis ("ICB") where the Company furnishes dedicated, nonswitched private line or special access services, or central office-based switching systems which substitute for customer premise, Private Branch Exchange (PBX) services, pursuant to the terms of Section 392.200.8 RSMo.

- 13.3.1.1 Specialized rates or charges will be made available to all similarly situated customers on a nondiscriminatory basis.
- 13.3.1.2 Terms of ICB arrangements will be provided to the Commission on a proprietary basis upon request.

CANCELLED

OCT 25 2000 BY 1ST RP 13.2 Public Service Commission MISSOLIDI

EFFECT

⁽¹⁾ Charges apply, per number.

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

JUL 12 1397 96 - 22 1397 MOL PUBLIC SERVICE COMM

FILED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.3 RECEIVED

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.4 Special Construction

13.4.1 Basis for Charges

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

MAY 1 3 1997

Where the Company furnishes a facility or service for which a rate or charge is not specified in the Company's tariffs, charges will be based on the costs incurred by the Company and may include: (1) non-recurring type charges; (2) recurring type charges; (3) termination liabilities; or (4) combinations thereof.

13.4.2 Basis for Cost Computation

The costs referred to in 13.6.1, above, may include one or more of the following items to the extent they are applicable:

- a) Cost installed of the facilities to be provided including estimated costs for the rearrangements of existing facilities. Cost installed includes the cost of:
 - 1. equipment and materials provided or used,
 - 2. engineering, labor and supervision,
 - 3. transportation, and
 - 4. rights of way;
- b) cost of maintenance;
- c) depreciation on the estimated cost installed of any facilities provided, based on the anticipated useful service life of the facilities with an appropriate allowance for the estimated net salvage:
- d) administration, taxes and uncollectible revenue on the basis of reasonable average costs for these items;
- e) license preparation, processing and related fees;
- f) tariff preparation, processing and related fees;
- g) any other identifiable costs related to the facilities provided; or
- h) an amount for return and contingencies.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

Public SSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017 EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997 JUL 1 2 1997 FILED



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 RECEIVED PAGE 13.4

MAY 1 3 1997

MISSOURI

Public Service Commission

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.4 Special Construction - (Continued)

13.4.3 Termination Liability

To the extent that there is no other requirement for use by the Company, a termination liability may apply for facilities specially constructed at the request of the Customer.

13.4.3.1 The termination period is the estimated service life of the facilities provided.

13.4.3.2 The amount of the maximum termination liability is equal to the estimated amounts for:

- 1. Cost installed of the facilities provided including estimated costs for arrangements of existing facilities and/or construction of new facilities as appropriate, less net salvage. Cost installed includes the cost of:
 - equipment and materials provided or used, a)
 - engineering, labor and supervision, b)
 - c) transportation, and
 - d) rights of way;
- 2. license preparation, processing, and related fees;
- 3. tariff preparation, processing, and related fees;
- 4. cost of removal and restoration, where appropriate; and
- any other identifiable costs related to the specially constructed or rearranged facilities. 5.

13.4.3.3 The applicable liability method for calculating the unpaid balance of a term obligation is obtained by multiplying the sum of the amounts determined as set forth above by a factor related to the unexpired period of liability and the discount rate for return and contingencies. The amount determined pursuant to the above paragraphs shall be adjusted to reflect the redetermined estimate net salvage, including any reuse of the facilities provided. This product is adjusted to reflect applicable taxes. CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 **Missouri Public** Service Commission TM-2004-0146

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

EFFECTIVE: JUL 1 2 1997 FILED

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 4TH REVISED PAGE 13.5 CANCELS 3RD REVISED PAGE 13.5

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.5 <u>Number Retention</u>

Someo Commission

The following charge applies whenever a customer requests to retain a telephone number (1) MAR 21 2000

· ·

Recurring Charge \$1.25

Number retention, per telephone number

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs</u>

The Company may establish temporary promotional programs wherein it may waive or reduce non-recurring charges, to introduce present or potential Customers to a service not previously received by the Customers.

13.6.1 Install Waiver Promotion

Beginning March 31, 2000 and ending September 30, 2000, the Company will offer the following promotion to all new business facilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On-Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup

Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct) (CT) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Non-Recurring Charges for Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Installation and Local Optional Features (CT) Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC (MO HO AS Nic Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED APR 2 0 2000

EFFECTIVE: April 20, 2000

ISSUED: March 21, 2000

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 3rd REVISED PAGE 13.5 CANCELS 2nd REVISED PAGE 13.5

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.5 <u>Number Retention</u>

REC'D MAR 0 1 2000

Sorvice Commission

The following charge applies whenever a customer requests to retain a telephone number:

Recurring Charge

Number retention, per telephone number

\$1.25

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs</u>

The Company may establish temporary promotional programs wherein it may waive or reduce non-recurring charges, to introduce present or potential Customers to a service not previously received by the Customers.

13.6.1 Install Waiver Promotion

Beginning March 31, 2000 and ending September 30, 2000, the Company will offer the following promotion (CT) to all new business facilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On-Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct, Local ISDN/PRI) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Local ISDN/PRI Non-Recurring Charges for Service Configuration 1, 2, and 3, Optional Features and B Channel Service Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.

CANCELLED

APR 2 0 2000 By 4th RP 13.5 Public Service Commission MISSOURI Miccouri Public Sorvice Commission

FILED MAR 3 1 2000

ISSUED: March 1, 2000

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: March 31, 2000

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 2nd REVISED PAGE 13.5 CANCELS 1st REVISED PAGE 13.5

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.5 <u>Number Retention</u>

The following charge applies whenever a customer requests to retain a telephone number.

Number retention, per telephone number

Recurring Charge \$1.25 RECTO SEP 30 1995

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs

The Company may establish temporary promotional programs wherein it may waive or reduce non-recurring charges, to introduce present or potential Customers to a service not previously received by the Customers.

13.6.1 Install Waiver Promotion

Beginning July 1, 1999 and ending December 31, 1999, the Company will offer the following promotion to T all new business facilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On-Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct, Local ISDN/PRI) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Local ISDN/PRI Non-Recurring Charges for Service Configuration 1, 2, and 3, Optional Features and B Channel Service Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.

CANCELLED

MAR 3 1 2000 By 3N RP 13.5 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

MICCOUR

ISSUED: September 30, 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: November 1, 1999



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1st REVISED PAGE 13.5 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 13.5 Missouri Public Sorvice Commission

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.5 <u>Number Retention</u>

RECT JUN 01 1999

The following charge applies whenever a customer requests to retain a telephone number:

Recurring Charge \$1.25

Number retention, per telephone number

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs</u>

The Company may establish temporary promotional programs wherein it may waive or reduce non-recurring D/M charges, to introduce present or potential Customers to a service not previously received by the Customers.

13.6.1 Install Waiver Promotion

Beginning July 1, 1999 and ending October 31, 1999, the Company will offer the following promotion to all new business facilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On-Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct, Local ISDN/PRI) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Local ISDN/PRI Non-Recurring Charges for Service Configuration 1, 2, and 3, Optional Features and B Channel Service Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.

CANCELLED



ISSUED: June 1, 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: July 1, 1999 Missouri Public Sorvico Commiccica

N



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.5

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.5 <u>Number Retention</u>

The following charge applies whenever a customer requests to retain a telephone number.

Recurring ChargeNumber retention, per telephone number\$1.25

MAY 1 3 1997

RECEIVED

MISSOURI Public Service Commission

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs

13.6.1 The Company may establish temporary promotional programs wherein it may waive or reduce non-recurring charges, to introduce present or potential Customers to a service not previously received by the Customers.

CANCELLED

JUL 0 1 1999 By SPRC# 13.5 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 13, 1997

By: D. Craig Young, President 425 Woods Mill Road, Ste. 300 Town & Country, MO 63017

JUL 12 1997 96-438 MO. PUBLIC SERVICE COM

JUL 1 2 1997

FILE U

EFFECTIVE: J

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 3RD REVISED PAGE 13.6 CANCELS 2ND REVISED PAGE 13.6

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

Missouri Public Service Commission

REC'D MAR 0 1 2000

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)</u>

13.6.2 Lit Building Promotion

Beginning March 31, 2000 and ending September 30, 2000, the Company will offer the following promotion to all new customers of local service who, at time of promotion enrollment (I) enroll in at least a one-year, \$100 per month term/volume commitment under the On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan discount programs and (ii) are located and provisioned in a building connected via Companyowned fiber to the Company's network (Lit Building).

Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

1 erm Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	13 th , 14 th and 15 th month
2 Year	$13^{\text{th}}, 14^{\text{th}}, 15^{\text{th}}, 25^{\text{th}}, 26^{\text{th}}$ and 27^{th} month
3 Year	13^{th} , 14^{th} , 15^{th} , 25^{th} , 26^{th} , 27^{th} , 37^{th} and 38^{th} month
4 Year	13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , and 50 th month
5 Year	$13^{th}, 14^{th}, 15^{th}, 25^{th}, 26^{th}, 27^{th}, 37^{th}, 38^{th}, 49^{th}, and 50^{th}$ month $13^{th}, 14^{th}, 15^{th}, 25^{th}, 26^{th}, 27^{th}, 37^{th}, 38^{th}, 49^{th}, 50^{th}, 61^{st}$ and 62^{nd} month

For Flat Rate Option customers each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for Lit Building locations as defined in this promotion (collectively, "Local Service Charges"), after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. For Measured Option customers each credit will be equal to the Local Service Charges, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive a additional credit for usage incurred calculated based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Lit Building Local Line customers will also receive a monthly credit equal to the monthly recurring charges for Optional Features (excluding Selective Call Screening, Call Trace and Calling Number Delivery).

Term commitment credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Only lines and trunks ordered within 60 days of the customer's term plan enrollment signature date are eligible for the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MCIMHOH8 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Misseuri Public SOLVICO

FILED MAR 3 1 2000



ISSUED: March 1, 2000

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: March 31, 2000

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 2nd REVISED PAGE 13.6 CANCELS 1st REVISED PAGE 13.6

MUSSOUT AUSIN

RECT SEP SO 1999

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.2 Lit Building Promotion

ISSUED: September 30, 1999

Beginning July 1, 1999 and ending December 31, 1999, the Company will offer the following promotion T To all new customers of local service who, at time of promotion enrollment (I) enroll in at least a oneyear, \$100 per month term/volume commitment under the On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan discount programs and (ii) are located and provisioned in a building connected via Company-owned fiber to the Company's network (Lit Building).

Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	13^{th} , $1\overline{4}^{\text{th}}$ and $\overline{15}^{\text{th}}$ month
2 Year	$13^{\text{th}}, 14^{\text{th}}, 15^{\text{th}}, 25^{\text{th}}, 26^{\text{th}}$ and 27 th month
3 Year	$13^{\text{th}}, 14^{\text{th}}, 15^{\text{th}}, 25^{\text{th}}, 26^{\text{th}}, 27^{\text{th}}, 37^{\text{th}}$ and 38^{th} month
4 Year	13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , and 50 th month
5 Year	13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , 50 th , 61 st and 62 nd month

For Flat Rate Option customers each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for Lit Building locations as defined in this promotion (collectively, "Local Service Charges"), after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. For Measured Option customers each credit will be equal to the Local Service Charges, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive a additional credit for usage incurred calculated based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Lit Building Local Line customers will also receive a monthly credit equal to the monthly recurring charges for Optional Features (excluding Selective Call Screening, Call Trace and Calling Number Delivery).

Term commitment credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Only lines and trunks ordered within 60 days of the customer's term plan enrollment signature date are eligible for the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

MAR 3 1 2000 By 3 A R.P 13.6 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

WIDDOWE Furble

FILED NOV 81 1999

EFFECTIVE: November 1, 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

orgia 30328

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 13.6 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 13.6

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.7 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)</u>

JUL - 2 1999

RECEIVED

13.6.2 Lit Building Promotion

NUL FUBLIC SERVICE COMMIN Beginning July 1, 1999 and ending October 1, 1999, the Company will offer the following promotion to all new customers of local service who, at time of promotion enrollment (I) enroll in at least a one-year, \$100 per month term/volume commitment under the On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan discount programs and (ii) are located and provisioned in a building connected via Company-owned fiber to the Company's network (Lit Building).

Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	13^{th} , 14^{th} and 15^{th} month
2 Year	$13^{\text{th}}, 14^{\text{th}}, 15^{\text{th}}, 25^{\text{th}}, 26^{\text{th}}$ and 27^{th} month
3 Year	$13^{\text{th}}, 14^{\text{th}}, 15^{\text{th}}, 25^{\text{th}}, 26^{\text{th}}, 27^{\text{th}}, 37^{\text{th}}$ and 38^{th} month
4 Year	13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , and 50 th month
5 Year	13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , 50 th , 61 st and 62 nd month

For Flat Rate Option customers each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for Lit Building locations as defined in this promotion (collectively, "Local Service Charges"), after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. For Measured Option customers each credit will be equal to the Local Service Charges, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive a additional credit for usage incurred calculated based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Lit Building Local Line customers will also receive a monthly credit equal to the monthly recurring charges for Optional Features (excluding Selective Call Screening, Call Trace and Calling Number Delivery).

N

Т

Ň

N

Т

Term commitment credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Only lines and trunks ordered within 60 days of the customer's term plan enrollment signature date are eligible for the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED



Missouri Public Service Comm irsian

FILED AUG * 1995

TSSUED: July 2, 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.6

Missouri Public Sorvigo Commission

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

3.7 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)</u>

RECT JUN 0 1 1999

13.6.2 Lit Building Promotion

Beginning July 1, 1999 and ending August 1, 1999, the Company will offer the following promotion to all new customers of local service who, at time of promotion enrollment (I) enroll in at least a one-year, \$100 per month term/volume commitment under the On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan discount programs and (ii) are located and provisioned in a building connected via Company-owned fiber to the Company's network (Lit Building).

Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	13^{th} , 14^{th} and 15^{th} month
2 Year	13^{th} , 14^{th} , 15^{th} , 25^{th} , 26^{th} and 27^{th} month
3 Year	$13^{\text{th}}, 14^{\text{th}}, 15^{\text{th}}, 25^{\text{th}}, 26^{\text{th}}, 27^{\text{th}}, 37^{\text{th}}$ and 38^{th} month
4 Year	13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , and 50 th month
5 Year	13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th and 38 th month 13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , and 50 th month 13 th , 14 th , 15 th , 25 th , 26 th , 27 th , 37 th , 38 th , 49 th , 50 th , 61 ^{tt} and 62 nd month

For Flat Rate Option customers each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for Lit Building locations as defined in this promotion (collectively, "Local Service Charges"), after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. For Measured Option customers each credit will be equal to the Local Service Charges, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive a additional credit for usage incurred calculated based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Only lines and trunks ordered within 60 days of the customer's term plan enrollment signature date are eligible for the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

ice Commission MISSOURI

ISSUED: June 1, 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: July 1, 1999 Missouri Public Sorvico Commincion

N

FILED JUL 01 1999

Migeouri Public

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2

3rd REVISED PAGE 13.7 2nd REVISED PAGE 13.7

RECT AUG 02-2002 2nd I

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.) Service Commission

13.6.3

<u>Digital Dividend Promotion II</u>

Beginning August 12, 2002 and ending December 31, 2002 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who purchase new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks.

<u>Eligibility</u>: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions at the time of promotion enrollment: subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan which equals or exceeds one year. Existing customers who are enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals; and, order installation of new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks terminating to a PBX.

Benefits: Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit per location applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment 1 Year

Invoice Month 12th and 13th month

Each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for trunks ordered within 60 days after the customer's term plan enrollment signature date, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive an additional credit for usage incurred based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Discovery Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.



Missouri Public

FILED AUG 1 2 2002

Service Commission

ISSUED: August 5, 2002

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601 EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2002

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 2ND REVISED PAGE 13.7 CANCELS 1ST REVISED PAGE 13.7

Missouri Pupic Sorvice Commission

REC'D MAR 0 1 2000

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.3 Digital Dividend Promotion

Beginning March 31, 2000 and ending September 30, 2000 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who purchase new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks.

<u>Eligibility</u>: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions at the time of promotion enrollment:

subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan which equals or exceeds one year. Existing customers who are enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals; and,

order installation of new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks terminating to a PBX.

<u>Benefits</u>: Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit per location applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	12 th and 13 th month
2 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} and 25^{th} month
3 Year	12 th , 13 th , 24 th , 25 th , 36 th and 37 th month
4 Year	$12^{\text{m}}, 13^{\text{m}}, 24^{\text{m}}, 25^{\text{m}}, 36^{\text{m}}$ and 37^{m} month
5 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} , 25^{th} , 36^{th} and 37^{th} month

Each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for trunks ordered within 60 days after the customer's term plan enrollment signature date, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive an additional credit for usage incurred based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Discovery Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED



Service Commiss

FILED MAR 3 1 2000

EFFECTIVE: March 31, 2000

ISSUED: March 1, 2000

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

(CT)

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 13.7 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 13.7 MICCOUTI PUDIC

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

RECT NOV 01 1999

T

13.6.3 Digital Dividend Promotion

Beginning August 31, 1999 and ending December 31, 1999 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who purchase new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks.

<u>Eligibility</u>: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions at the time of promotion enrollment:

subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan which equals or exceeds one year. Existing customers who are enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals; and,

order installation of new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks terminating to a PBX.

<u>Benefits</u>: Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit per location applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	12^{th} and 13^{th} month
2 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} and 25^{th} month
3 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} , 25^{th} , 36^{th} and 37^{th} month 12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} , 25^{th} , 36^{th} and 37^{th} month
4 Year	12 th , 13 th , 24 th , 25 th , 36 th and 37 th month
5 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} , 25^{th} , 36^{th} and 37^{th} month

Each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for trunks ordered within 60 days after the customer's term plan enrollment signature date, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive an additional credit for usage incurred based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Discovery Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

MAR 3 1 2000 By 2Nd RP 13.7 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED JAN 1 0 2000

EFFECT

ISSUED: November 1, 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

JAN 1 0 2000

N

N

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES RECD JUL 3 0 1999

3.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)</u>

13.6.3 Digital Dividend Promotion

Beginning August 31, 1999 and ending October 31, 1999 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who purchase new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks.

<u>Eligibility</u>: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions at the time of promotion enrollment:

subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan which equals or exceeds one year. Existing customers who are enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals; and,

order installation of new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks terminating to a PBX.

<u>Benefits</u>: Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit per location applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	12 th and 13 th month
2 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} and 25^{th} month
3 Year	$12^{\text{th}}, 13^{\text{th}}, 24^{\text{th}}, 25^{\text{th}}, 36^{\text{th}}$ and 37^{th} month
4 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} , 25^{th} , 36^{th} and 37^{th} month
5 Year	12 th , 13 th , 24 th , 25 th , 36 th and 37 th month

Each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for trunks ordered within 60 days after the customer's term plan enrollment signature date, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive an additional credit for usage incurred based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Discovery Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

JAN 1 0 2000 By 1St R.P.13.7 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

SSUED: July 30, 1999

Missouri Public Sorvice Commission

FILED AUG 31 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: August 31, 1999



Minseuri Public P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 3rd Revised Page No. 13.8

Cancels 2nd Revised Page No. 13.8

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE AUG 02 2002

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

Service Commission

13.6.4

Digital Discovery Promotion II

Beginning August 12, 2002, and ending December 31, 2002 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who order new digital Local Trunk-Basic or digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct trunks.

Eligibility: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions.

Upon enrollment in this promotion:

Customers must subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan of one year, and a volume commitment of at least \$1,000 per month. Existing customers enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals.

Benefits: Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive the following one-time credit per facility to offset the cost the customer incurs to purchase and install T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks and CSUs. The credit will be based on the term and volume commitment that the customer selects and will be applied to the first full month's invoice.

<u>Volume Commitment</u>	<u>Credit</u>
1,000 /month	\$1,000
2,000/month	\$1,000
3,000/month	\$1,250
4,000/month	\$1,250
5,000/month and abo	ve \$1,750

To receive credit, customers must prove to the Company's reasonable satisfaction that it acquired T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks or CSUs within 90 days after the customer's tem plan enrollment signature date. Customers disconnecting service prior to the expiration of the term commitment will be billed and required to repay the credit received under this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Dividend Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

September 6. 2004

By MCI Metrotto Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Miasouri Public

FILED AUG 1 2 2002

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2002

ISSUED: August 5, 2002

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601
P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 2ND REVISED PAGE 13.8 CANCELS 1ST REVISED PAGE 13.8

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.4 Digital Discovery Promotion

REC'D MAR 0 1 2000

(CT)

Missouri Public Sorvice Commission

Beginning March 31, 2000 and ending September 30, 2000 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who order new digital Local Trunk-Basic or digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct trunks.

Eligibility: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions.

Upon enrollment in this promotion:

Customers must subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan with a term and volume commitment that equals or exceeds one year, \$1,000 per month. Existing customers enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals.

<u>Benefits:</u> Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive the following one-time credit per facility to offset the cost the customer incurs to purchase and install T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks and CSUs. The credit will be based on the term and volume commitment that the customer selects and will be applied to the first full month's invoice.

Term Commitment/Credit				
<u>1 Year</u> 2 Yea	<u>r 3 Year</u>	<u>4 Year</u>	<u>5 Year</u>	
\$1,000 \$1,75	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500	
\$1,000 \$1,75	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500	
\$1,250 \$2,50	\$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	
\$1,250 \$2,50	0 \$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	
\$1,750 \$3,50	0 \$4,500	\$4,500	\$4,500	
	<u>1 Year</u> <u>2 Yea</u> \$1,000 \$1,750 \$1,000 \$1,750 \$1,250 \$2,500 \$1,250 \$2,500	1 Year 2 Year 3 Year \$1,000 \$1,750 \$2,500 \$1,000 \$1,750 \$2,500 \$1,250 \$2,500 \$3,500 \$1,250 \$2,500 \$3,500	Term Commitment/Credit 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year \$1,000 \$1,750 \$2,500 \$2,500 \$1,000 \$1,750 \$2,500 \$2,500 \$1,250 \$2,500 \$3,500 \$3,500 \$1,250 \$2,500 \$3,500 \$3,500 \$1,250 \$2,500 \$3,500 \$3,500 \$1,750 \$3,500 \$4,500 \$4,500	

To receive credit, customers must prove to the Company's reasonable satisfaction that it acquired T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks or CSUs within 90 days after the customer's tem plan enrollment signature date. Customers disconnecting service prior to the expiration of the term commitment will be billed and required to repay the credit received under this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Dividend Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

mission

Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED MAR 3 1 2000

ISSUED: March 1, 2000

EFFECTIVE: March 31, 2000

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 13.8 CANCELS ORIGINAL-PAGE 13.8 Sector Communications of the sector of the se

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

RECT NOV 01 1999

Т

13.6.4 Digital Discovery Promotion

Beginning August 31, 1999 and ending December 31, 1999 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who order new digital Local Trunk-Basic or digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct trunks.

Eligibility: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions.

Upon enrollment in this promotion:

Customers must subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan with a term and volume commitment that equals or exceeds one year, \$1,000 per month. Existing customers enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals.

<u>Benefits:</u> Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive the following one-time credit per facility to offset the cost the customer incurs to purchase and install T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks and CSUs. The credit will be based on the term and volume commitment that the customer selects and will be applied to the first full month's invoice.

	Term Commitment/Credit				
Volume Commitment	<u>1 Year</u>	<u>2 Year</u>	<u>3 Year</u>	<u>4 Year</u>	<u>5 Year</u>
1,000 /month	\$1,000	\$1,750	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500
2,000/month	\$1,000	\$1,750	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500
3,000/month	\$1,250	\$2,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500
4,000/month	\$1,250	\$2,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500
5,000/month and above	\$1,750	\$3,500	\$4,500	\$4,500	\$4,500

To receive credit, customers must prove to the Company's reasonable satisfaction that it acquired T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks or CSUs within 90 days after the customer's tem plan enrollment signature date. Customers disconnecting service prior to the expiration of the term commitment will be billed and required to repay the credit received under this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Dividend Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

MAR 3 1 2000 By 2Nd R P 13.8 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

FILED JAN 1 0 paan

EFFECTIVE



Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

JAN 1 0 2000



RECD JUL 3 0 1999

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)</u>

13.6.4 Digital Discovery Promotion

Beginning August 31, 1999 and ending October 31, 1999 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who order new digital Local Trunk-Basic or digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct trunks.

Eligibility: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions.

Upon enrollment in this promotion:

Customers must subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan with a term and volume commitment that equals or exceeds one year, \$1,000 per month. Existing customers enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals.

<u>Benefits:</u> Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive the following one-time credit per facility to offset the cost the customer incurs to purchase and install T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks and CSUs. The credit will be based on the term and volume commitment that the customer selects and will be applied to the first full month's invoice.

Term Commitment/Credit				
<u>1 Year</u>	<u>2 Year</u>	<u>3 Year</u>	<u>4 Year</u>	<u>5 Year</u>
\$1,000	\$1,750	\$2,500	\$2,500	S2,500
\$1,000	\$1,750	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500
\$1,250	\$2,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500
\$1,250	\$2,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500
\$1,750	\$3,500	\$4,500	\$4,500	\$4,500
	<u>1 Year</u> \$1,000 \$1,000 \$1,250 \$1,25 0	1 Year2 Year\$1,000\$1,750\$1,000\$1,750\$1,250\$2,500\$1,250\$2,500	1 Year2 Year3 Year\$1,000\$1,750\$2,500\$1,000\$1,750\$2,500\$1,250\$2,500\$3,500\$1,250\$2,500\$3,500	Term Commitment/Credit $1 Year$ $2 Year$ $3 Year$ $4 Year$ $\$1,000$ $\$1,750$ $\$2,500$ $\$2,500$ $\$1,000$ $\$1,750$ $\$2,500$ $\$2,500$ $\$1,250$ $\$2,500$ $\$3,500$ $\$3,500$ $\$1,250$ $\$2,500$ $\$3,500$ $\$3,500$ $\$1,750$ $\$2,500$ $\$3,500$ $\$3,500$ $\$1,250$ $\$2,500$ $\$3,500$ $\$4,500$

To receive credit, customers must prove to the Company's reasonable satisfaction that it acquired T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks or CSUs within 90 days after the customer's tem plan enrollment signature date. Customers disconnecting service prior to the expiration of the term commitment will be billed and required to repay the credit received under this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Dividend Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

Ν

CANCELLED

JAN 1 0 2000 By 1^{5±} RP 13.8 Public Service Commission MISSOURI Sowice Commission

FILED AUG 31 1999

SUED: July 30, 1999

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: August 31, 1999

N

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 1ST REVISED PAGE 13.9 CANCELS ORIGINAL PAGE 13.9

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES Missouri Public Service Commission

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

REC'D MAR 0 1 2000

13.6.5 FX Service Promotion

Beginning March 31, 2000 and ending July 31, 2000, the Company will offer the following promotion to new customers of FX Service. Eligible customers will receive a monthly credit equal to \$88.00 per trunk per T-1 applied to the monthly recurring per trunk charge for FX Service. In addition, the monthly recurring FX Charge will be waived. The benefits of this promotion will apply for the duration of the promotion

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

ByMC (MCHOH) Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Micoeuri Public Service Commission

FILED MAR 3 1 2000

EFFECTIVE: March 31, 2000

ISSUED: March 1, 2000

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

سخته بيحس

(CT)

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.5 FX Service Promotion

Beginning December 24, 1999and ending March 24, 2000, the Company will offer the following promotion to new customers of FX Service. Eligible customers will receive a monthly credit equal to \$88,00 per trunk per T-1 applied to the monthly recurring per trunk charge for FX Service. In addition, the monthly recurring FX Charge will be waived. The benefits of this promotion will apply for the duration of the promotion AT)

CANCELLED

MAR 3 1 2000 15t RP 13.9 By 1³/ KY 13, 7 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED JAN 1 0 2000

EFFECTIVE: 101-05.1165 24+ CDB

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

JAN 10 2000



ISSUED: November 24, 1999

Missouri Public Service Commission

REC'D NOV 2 4 1999 AT)

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.10

REC'D SEP 2 5 2000 (AT)

Missouri Public Service Commission

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.6 Local All Inclusive T-1 Promotion

Beginning October 25, 2000, and ending December 31, 2000, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new customers who order a new T-1 of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Trunks); and (b) existing customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Trunks at the time of promotion enrollment and who do not currently have the Company's Local Service in that respective Metropolitan Statistic Area (MSA).

To be eligible for this promotion, new customers, and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new and existing T-1s of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service provided that existing customers subscribe to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement.

Enrolled customers will be charged the following monthly recurring charge per T-1 based on the customer's term of service.

	Term Commitment/Promotional Rate
	<u>1 Year</u> 2, 3, 4 or 5 Year
<u>Kansas City/Springfield:</u> Digital Local Trunk-Basic, DID, or 2 Way Direct (Flat Rate Option)	\$517.44 \$457.44
Digital ISDN-PRI (Flat Rate Option)	\$549.12 \$489.12

The Promotional Rate is in lieu of the monthly recurring digital local trunk Flat Rate Option charge for Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct, and Local ISDN-PRI T-1 and Term Plan discounts. Customers will receive the promotional rate for the length of the commitment term.

Promotional Trunks must be ordered by December 31, 2000 and installed by March 31, 2001. If the customer terminates the term plan prior to completion of its term commitment, the customer will no longer be eligible for the benefits of this promotion. Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of any other promotion or discounts except for the Install Waiver Promotion. Customers who receive service under a Special Customer Arrangement (SCA) are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion except that SCA benefits will not apply to the promotional rate. Availability of this promotion is subject to provisioning capabilities.



September 6, 2004



Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED OCT 2 5 2000

ISSUED: September 25, 2000

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: October 25, 2000

(AT)

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.11

(AT)

Missouri Public Service Commission

RFCD SEP 2.5 2000

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)</u>

13.6.7 Local All Inclusive T-1 Promotion II

Beginning October 25, 2000, and ending December 31, 2000, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new customers who order a new T-1 of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Trunks); and (b) existing customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Trunks at the time of promotion enrollment and who do not currently have the Company's Local Service in that respective Metropolitan Statistic Area (MSA).

To be eligible for this promotion, new customers, and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new and existing T-1s of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service provided that existing customers subscribe to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement.

Enrolled customers will be charged the following monthly recurring charge T-1: CANCELLED

	Monthly Charge
Kansas City/Springfield Digital Local Trunk-Basic, DID or 2-Way Direct	September 6, 2004
(Flat Rate Option)	ublic Sprvice Commission
Kansas City/Springfield	MISSOURI
Local ISDN-PRI (Flat Rate Option)	\$749.12

The Promotional Rate is in lieu of the monthly recurring digital local trunk Flat Rate Option charge for Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct, and Local ISDN-PRI T-1. Customers will receive the promotional rate for the length of the commitment term.

Promotional Trunks must be ordered by December 31, 2000 and installed by March 31, 2001. If the customer terminates the term plan prior to completion of its term commitment, the customer will no longer 'be eligible for the benefits of this promotion. Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of any other promotion except for the Install Waiver Promotion. Customers who receive service under a Special Customer Arrangement (SCA) are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion is subject to the Company's provisioning capabilities.

(AT)

Missouri Public Service Commission FILED OCT 25 2000

ISSUED: September 25, 2000

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: October 25, 2000

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 Migsouri Publickevised Page No.13.12 Cancels Original Page No.13.12

MISCELLANEOUS SERVEPS AUG 02 2002

3.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

Service Commission

13.6.8 <u>T-up the Internet Promotion</u> Beginning August 12, 2002 and ending December 31, 2002 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing facilities-based business customers.

Eligibility: To be eligible for this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions at the time of promotion enrollment:

Customers must order installation of at least one new channelized digital T-1 circuit of which 18 channels must be used by the customer for digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID, and/or digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct service provided by the Company and up to 6 channels must be used by the customer for Internet channels of 384K bandwidth. (Promotional Circuit)

New customers and existing customers not already on a term commitment must commit to a term of service for at least one year. Existing customers with a remaining term of service that equals or exceeds one year will remain on their existing term commitment. Existing customers with a remaining term of service less than one year must sign a new term commitment for at least one year.

Other Requirements: Each Promotional Circuit must be installed on or before September 30, 2002.

Benefits: In each monthly period of a customer's term of service, enrolled customers will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$950.00 per Promotional Circuit. (Promotional Rate)

Other Conditions:

Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of any other promotion or discounts including term plan discounts except for the Install Waiver Promotion.

Customers utilizing less local and Internet channels than the configuration defined as a Promotional Circuit, the customer will be charged the Promotion Rate based on the Promotional Circuit configuration.

The Promotional Rate does not include taxes, surcharges, directory assistance, operator services blocks of DID numbers or Optional Features.

Customers who discontinue service under this promotion before the expiration of the first year of the committed term of service will be billed and required to pay an early termination charge in an amount equal to the Promotional Rate multiplied by each monthly billing period remaining in the unfulfilled term of service. Customers who discontinue service under this promotion after the first year of the committed term will be billed and required to pay an early termination charge in an amount equal to 50 percent of the Promotional Rate multiplied by each monthly billing period remaining in the unfulfilled term of service.

Customers are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for any Promotion Circuit that a customer terminates, then reinstalls, service during the customer's term of service following enrollment in this promit Public

FILFD AUG 1 2 2002

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2002

SSUED: August 5, 2002 CANCELLED September 6, 2004 November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission MCImetro Access #8 and TM-2004-0146

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601

(AT)

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES Service Commission

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)</u>

REC'D MAR 02 2001

13.6.8 <u>T-up the Internet Promotion</u>

Beginning April 1, 2001 and ending June 30, 2001 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing facilities-based business customers.

<u>Eligibility:</u> To be eligible for this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions at the time of promotion enrollment:

Customers must order installation of at least one new channelized digital T-1 circuit of which 18 channels must be used by the customer for digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID, and/or digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct service provided by the Company and up to 6 channels must be used by the 'customer for Internet channels of 384K bandwidth. (Promotional Circuit)

New customers and existing customers not already on a term commitment must commit to a term of service for at least one year. Existing customers with a remaining term of service that equals or exceeds one year will remain on their existing term commitment. Existing customers with a remaining term of service less than one year must sign a new term commitment for at least one year.

Other Requirements: Each Promotional Circuit must be installed on or before September 1, 2001.

<u>Benefits</u>: In each monthly period of a customer's term of service, enrolled customers will be charged a monthly recurring charge of \$950.00 per Promotional Circuit. (Promotional Rate)

Other Conditions:

Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of any other promotion or discounts including term plan discounts except for the Install Waiver Promotion.

Customers utilizing less local and Internet channels than the configuration defined as a Promotional Circuit, the customer will be charged the Promotion Rate based on the Promotional Circuit configuration.

The Promotional Rate does not include taxes, surcharges, directory assistance, operator services blocks of DID numbers or Optional Features.

Customers who discontinue service under this promotion before the expiration of the first year of the committed term of service will be billed and required to pay an early termination charge in an amount equal to the Promotional Rate multiplied by each monthly billing period remaining in the unfulfilled term of service. Customers who discontinue service under this promotion after the first year of the committed term will be billed and required to pay an early termination charge in an amount equal to 50 percent of the Promotional Rate multiplied by each monthly billing period remaining in the unfulfilled term of service.

Customers are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for any Promotion Circuit that a customer terminates, then reinstalls,

ssion

service during the customer's term of service following enrollment in this promotion.

Missouri Public Service Commission

AUG 1 2 2002

ISSUED: March 2, 2001

FLED APR 01 2001 EFFECTIVE: April 1, 2001

Mispin Minanager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 (AT)

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 Missouri Publicvised Page No. 13.13 Cancels Original Page No. 13.13

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICE AUG 02 2002

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.9 Install Waiver Promotion II

Service Commission

Beginning August 12, 2002 and ending December 31, 2002, the Company will offer the following promotion to all new business facilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On-Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Non-Recurring Charges for Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Installation and Local Optional Features Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.

CANCELLED September 6, 2004

ByMCIMetro#8 Public Service Commission

Missouri Public

FILED AUG 1 2 2002

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2002

ISSUED: August 5, 2002

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.13

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

REC'D JUL 1 3 2001

Missouri Public

13.6.9 Install Waiver Promotion I

their committed term:

Service Commission promotion to all new business facilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On-Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Non-Recurring Charges for Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Installation and Local Optional Features Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the installation.

(AT)

(AT)

CANCELLED

AUG 1 2 2002 By STRS 3.13 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

FILED AUG 12 2001

Service Commission

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.14

Missouri Public

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.10 Digital Dividend Promotion I

REC'D JUL 1 3 2001

(AT)

Service Commission Beginning August 12, 2001 and ending September 30, 2001 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who purchase new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks.

<u>Eligibility</u>: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions at the time of promotion enrollment:

subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan which equals or exceeds one year. Existing customers who are enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals; and,

order installation of new digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct or digital Local ISDN PRI trunks terminating to a PBX.

<u>Benefits</u>: Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive a credit per location applied to each invoice month specified in the schedule below based on the customer's selected length of term commitment:

Term Commitment	Invoice Month
1 Year	12 th and 13 th month
2 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} and 25^{th} month
3 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} , 25^{th} , 36^{th} and 37^{th} month
4 Year	12 th , 13 th , 24 th , 25 th , 36 th and 37 th month
5 Year	12^{th} , 13^{th} , 24^{th} , 25^{th} , 36^{th} and 37^{th} month

Each credit will be equal to the customer's monthly recurring Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct, Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct Number Charges and Local Trunk ISDN PRI charges for trunks ordered within 60 days after the customer's term plan enrollment signature date, after discounts, based on the month of service prior to each invoice month specified in the schedule above. Measured Option customers will receive an additional credit for usage incurred based on the average local usage for the 3 months of service prior to each invoice month as specified in the schedule above.

Credits provided under this promotion will not be calculated upon: Directory Assistance charges; operator service charges; and Optional Feature monthly charges. Customers discontinuing local service or terminating their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will no longer receive the benefits of this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Discovery Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.



September 6, 2004

By MC MUHO HA

Missouri Public

FILED AUG 12 2001

Service Commission

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001



MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.11 Digital Discovery Promotion I

Service Commission

REC'D JUL 1 3 2001

Beginning August 12, 2001 and ending September 30, 2001 the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing customers who order new digital Local Trunk-Basic or digital Local Trunk-DID/2 Way Direct trunks.

<u>Eligibility</u>: To be eligible to enroll in this promotion, customers must satisfy the following conditions.

Upon enrollment in this promotion:

Customers must subscribe to an On-Net Term Plan with a term and volume commitment that equals or exceeds one year, \$1,000 per month. Existing customers enrolled in an existing On-Net Term Plan, must subscribe to a new On-Net Term Plan following the terms and conditions set forth in the On-Net Term Plan for renewals.

<u>Benefits:</u> Eligible customers enrolled in this promotion will receive the following one-time credit per facility to offset the cost the customer incurs to purchase and install T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks and CSUs. The credit will be based on the term and volume commitment that the customer selects and will be applied to the first full month's invoice.

	Term C	Term Commitment/Credit						
Volume Commitment	<u>1 Year</u>	<u>2 Year</u>	<u>3 Year</u>	<u>4 Year</u>	<u>5 Year</u>			
1,000 /month	\$1,000	\$1,750	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500			
2,000/month	\$1,000	\$1,750	\$2,500	\$2,500	\$2,500			
3,000/month	\$1,25 0	\$2,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500			
4,000/month	\$1,250	\$2,500	\$3,500	\$3,500	\$3,500			
5,000/month and above	\$1,750	\$3,500	\$4,500	\$4,500	\$4,500			

To receive credit, customers must prove to the Company's reasonable satisfaction that it acquired T-1 digital PBX cards, channel banks or CSUs within 90 days after the customer's tem plan enrollment signature date. Customers disconnecting service prior to the expiration of the term commitment will be billed and required to repay the credit received under this promotion. Customer locations enrolled in the Lit Building Promotion or the Digital Dividend Promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

Missouri Public FILED AUG 1 2 2001

Service Commission

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001

(AT)

ORIGINAL PAGE 13.15

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2

(AT)

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.16 Missouri Public

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.12 FX Service Promotion I

REC'D JUL 13 2001

(AT)

Service Commission

Beginning August 12, 2001 and ending September 30, 2001, the Company will offer the following promotion to new customers of FX Service. Eligible customers will receive a monthly credit equal to \$88.00 per trunk per T-1 applied to the monthly recurring per trunk charge for FX Service. In addition, the monthly recurring FX Charge will be waived. The benefits of this promotion will apply for the duration of the promotion

(AT)

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC | MUH/0#8 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

FILED AUG 12 2001

Service Commission

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

REC'D JUL 1 3 2001

13.6.13 Local All Inclusive T-1 Promotion III

Beginning August 12, 2001, and ending September 30, 2001, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new customers who order a new T-1 of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Trunks); and (b) existing customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Trunks at the time of promotion enrollment and who do not currently have the Company's Local Service in that respective Metropolitan Statistic Area (MSA).

To be eligible for this promotion, new customers, and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new and existing T-1s of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service provided that existing customers subscribe to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement.

Enrolled customers will be charged the following monthly recurring charge per T-1 based on the customer's term of service.

	Term Commitment/Promotional Rate		
	<u>1 Year</u>	2, 3, 4 or 5 Year	
Kansas City/Springfield: Digital Local Trunk-Basic, DID, or 2 Way Direct (Flat Rate Option)	\$517.44	\$457.44	
Digital ISDN-PRI (Flat Rate Option)	\$549.12	\$489.12	

The Promotional Rate is in lieu of the monthly recurring digital local trunk Flat Rate Option charge for Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct, and Local ISDN-PRI T-1 and Term Plan discounts. Customers will receive the promotional rate for the length of the commitment term.

Promotional Trunks must be ordered by September 30, 2001 and installed by December 31, 2001. If the customer terminates the term plan prior to completion of its term commitment, the customer will no longer be eligible for the benefits of this promotion. Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of any other promotion or discounts except for the Install Waiver Promotion. Customers who receive service under a Special Customer Arrangement (SCA) are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion except that SCA benefits will not apply to the promotional rate. Availability of this promotion is subject to provisioning capabilities.

CANCELLED

Missouri Public

September 6. 2004

FILED AUG 1 2 2001

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Public Service Commission MISSOURI Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

Service Commission EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001 (AT

Missouri Public

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.17

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

REC'D JUL 1 3 2001

13.6.14 Local All Inclusive T-1 Promotion IV

Service Commission

Beginning August 12, 2001, and ending September 30, 2001, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new customers who order a new T-1 of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Trunks); and (b) existing customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Trunks at the time of promotion enrollment and who do not currently have the Company's Local Service in that respective Metropolitan Statistic Area (MSA).

To be eligible for this promotion, new customers, and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new and existing T-1s of digital Flat Rate Option Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service provided that existing customers subscribe to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement.

Enrolled customers will be charged the following monthly recurring charge T-1:

	Monthly Charge
Kansas City/Springfield Digital Local Trunk-Basic, DID or 2-Way Direct (Flat Rate Option)	\$717.44
Kansas City/Springfield	
Local ISDN-PRI (Flat Rate Option)	\$749.12

The Promotional Rate is in lieu of the monthly recurring digital local trunk Flat Rate Option charge for Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct, and Local ISDN-PRI T-1. Customers will receive the promotional rate for the length of the commitment term.

Promotional Trunks must be ordered by September 30, 2001 and installed by December 31, 2001. If the customer terminates the term plan prior to completion of its term commitment, the customer will no longer be eligible for the benefits of this promotion. Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of any other promotion except for the Install Waiver Promotion. Customers who receive service under a Special Customer Arrangement (SCA) are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion. Availability of this promotion is subject to the Company's provisioning capabilities.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

IMPHI Public Service Commi MISSOURI

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328 Missouri Public

(AT)

FILED AUG 12 2001

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001



P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **ORIGINAL PAGE 13.18** Missouri Public

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 ORIGINAL PAGE 13.19 Missouri Public

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

13.6.15 Local PRI Subscription Savings Promotion I

REC'D JUL 1 3 2001

Service Commission

Beginning August 12, 2001 and ending August 31, 2001, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new facilities based business customers who order a new T-1 of Local ISDN-PRI service Flat Rate Option (Promotional Service); and (b) existing facilities based business customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Service at the time of promotion enrollment.

Eligibility:

To be eligible for this promotion, new customers, and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service provided that the existing customer subscribes to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement.

Promotional Service must be ordered by September 30, 2001 and installed by October 31, 2001.

Enrolled customers will be charged an annual non-refundable charge of \$2,000.00 for each Promotional Service, due the first month of each contract year term.

Benefits:

Enrolled customers will receive a reduced monthly recurring charge of \$231.00 for a T-1 of Local ISDN-PRI service Flat Rate Option for the length of the customer's term of commitment (Promotional Rate).

The Promotional Rate is in lieu of the monthly recurring Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Flat Rate Option charge and any other discounts, promotions or Term Plan discounts (except for the Install Waiver Promotion). Availability of this promotion is subject to the Company's provisioning capabilities.

(AT)

CANCELLED

September 6. 2004

By MCIMITOTA Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

FILED AUG 1 2 2001

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.)

REC'D JUL 13 2001

ORIGINAL PAGE 13.20 Missouri Public

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2

13.6.16 Local PRI Subscription Savings Promotion II

Beginning August 12, 2001 and ending August 31, 2001, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new facilities based business customers who order a new T-1 of Local ISDN-PRI service Flat Rate Option (Promotional Service); and (b) existing facilities based business customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Service at the time of promotion enrollment.

Eligibility:

To be eligible for this promotion, new customers, and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service provided that the existing customer subscribes to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement.

Promotional Service must be ordered by September 30, 2001 and installed by October 31, 2001.

Enrolled customers will be charged an annual non-refundable charge of \$2,000.00 for each Promotional Service, due the first month of each contract year term.

Benefits:

Enrolled customers will receive a reduced monthly recurring charge of \$346.00 for a T-1 of Local ISDN-PRI service Flat Rate Option for the length of the customer's term of commitment (Promotional Rate).

The Promotional Rate is in lieu of the monthly recurring Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Flat Rate Option charge.

Other Conditions:

Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of any other promotional offer for Promotional Service except for the Install Waiver Promotion. Availability of this promotion is subject to the Company's provisioning capabilities.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By WC WHAT AT Public Service Commission MMSSQUADublic

FILED AUG 12 2001

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

(AT)

(AT) Service Commission

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 **ORIGINAL PAGE 13.21**

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

Temporary Promotional Programs (Cont.) 13.6

13.6.17 Local Satisfaction Guarantee Promotion

Beginning August 12, 2001 and ending September 30, 2001, the Company will offer the following SION promotion to (a) new facilities based business customers who at time of promotion enrollment order new Local Line, digital Local Trunk-Basic, digital Local Trunk-DID, digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Trunks); and (b) existing facilities based business customers who order new Promotional Trunks at time of promotion enrollment. To be eligible for this promotion customers must subscribe to a new term plan with at least a one-year commitment.

Benefit: During the customer's first 90 days of service after installation, if the customer is dissatisfied for any reason with the Company's local service, the customer can cancel service under this promotion without liability.

Promotional Trunks must be installed by December 31, 2001. Customers enrolled in this promotion are not eligible to receive the benefits of the Local PRI Subscription Savings Promotions I or II.

(AT)

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

FILED AUG 1 2 2001

Service Commission

ISSUED: July 13, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

Sandy Chandler Tariff Manager Six Concourse Parkway, Suite 3200 Atlanta, Georgia 30328

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2001

REC'D JUL 1 3 2001 (AT)

Missouri Public

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Con't)

Service Commission

13.16.18 Local Nationwide One Promotion II Beginning August 12, 2002, and ending December 31, 2002, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new facilities-based business customers who order a new T-1 of Digital Local Trunk-Basic, Digital Local Trunk-DID, Digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Service); and (b) existing facilities-based business customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Service.

> <u>Eligibility</u>: To be eligible for this promotion: new and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan for one year at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service provided that the existing customer subscribes to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement;

> <u>Benefits:</u> Enrolled Customers may select a metered plan or flat rate plan. The following monthly recurring charge (Promotional Charge) per T-1 will apply for the length of the customers term commitment based on the plan selected:

Monthly Recurring Charge (Per T-1)

Local Trunk-Basic,	Local	Trunk-DID	and	Local	Trunk-2	Wayothortom
Local Trunk-Basic,						CANCELLED

Metered Plan Flat Plan

Local ISDN-PRI

Metered Plan Flat Plan \$241.00 \$596.00

\$280.60

\$635.60

By MCI MU HO HA Public Service Commission MISSOURI

September 6. 2004

Customers selecting the Metered Plan will receive the following promotional monthly usage rates:

1st MinuteEach Additional Minute\$0.0158\$0.0095

The Promotional Charge is in lieu of the standard tariffed monthly recurring charges (except for DID number charges and Local ISDN-PRI feature package charges) for Promotional Service, usage charges, and any other local promotions (except for Install Waiver Promotion and Local Satisfaction Guarantee Promotion).

Other Conditions: Existing customers are not eligible to receive the Promotional Charge for new Promotional Service added to a location where the customer already has existing local service. Customers who have more than 70% of their traffic carried via inbound local and have an average off-hook time per call of more than ten minutes are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion. Existing customers enrolled in the Local All Inclusive T-1 Promotion I are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service.

Missouri Publio

FILED AUG 1 2 2002

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2002

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public

Service Commission TM-2004-0146

SSUED: August 5, 2002

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 Missouri Publicst Revised Page No. 13.22 Cancels Original Page No. 13.22

MISCELLANEOUS 配砂口 辨為R 2 0 2002

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Con't)

13.16.18 Local Nationwide One Promotion Service Commission

Beginning March 29, 2002, and ending June 30, 2002, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new facilities-based business customers who order a new T-1 of Digital Local Trunk-Basic, Digital Local Trunk-DID, Digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Service); and (b) existing facilities-based business customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Service.

Eligibility: To be eligible for this promotion: new and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan for one year at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service provided that the existing customer subscribes to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement;

Benefits: Enrolled Customers may select a metered plan or flat rate plan. The following monthly recurring charge (Promotional Charge) per T-1 will apply for the length of the customers term commitment based on the plan selected:

Monthly Recurring Charge (Per T-1)

Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID and Local Trunk-2 Way

Metered Plan Flat Plan

Local ISDN-PRI

Metered Plan Flat Plan \$241.00 \$596.00

\$280.60

\$635.60

AUG 1 2 2002 By ZOLRS 13.22 Public Service Commission Missouri

Customers selecting the Metered Plan will receive the following promotional monthly usage rates:

<u>1st Minute</u> <u>Each Additional Minute</u> \$0.0158 \$0.0095

The Promotional Charge is in lieu of the standard tariffed monthly recurring charges (except for DID number charges and Local ISDN-PRI feature package charges) for Promotional Service, usage charges, and any other local promotions (except for Install Waiver Promotion and Local Satisfaction Guarantee Promotion).

<u>Other Conditions:</u> Existing customers are not eligible to receive the Promotional Charge for new Promotional Service added to a location where the customer already has existing local service. Customers who have more than 70% of their traffic carried via inbound local and have an average off-hook time per call of more than ten minutes are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion. Existing customers enrolled in the Local All Inclusive T-1 Promotion I are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service. Missouri Public

FILED MAR 2 9 2002

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: March 29, 2002

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601

SSUED: March 20, 2002

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 Original Page No. 13.22 Missouri Public

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Con't)</u>

REC'D NOV 01 2001

13.16.18 Local NationwideOne Promotion

Service Commission

Beginning December 1, 2001 and ending February 28, 2002, the Company will offer the following promotion to (a) new facilities-based business customers who order a new T-1 of Digital Local Trunk-Basic, Digital Local Trunk-DID, Digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Service); and (b) existing facilities-based business customers who order a new T-1 of Promotional Service.

Eligibility: To be eligible for this promotion:new and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service provided that the existing customer subscribes to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement;

Benefits: Enrolled Customers may select a metered plan or flat rate plan. The following monthly recurring charge (Promotional Charge) per T-1 will apply for the length of the customers term commitment based on the plan selected:

Monthly Recurring Charge (Per T-1)

Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk-DID and Local Trunk-2 Way

\$241.00

\$596.00

Metered Plan \$280.60

Flat Plan \$635.60

Local ISDN-PRI

Metered Plan

Flat Plan

MAR 2 9 2002 ISLRS 13, 22 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

CANCELLED

Customers selecting the Metered Plan will receive the following promotional monthly usage rates:

1st Minute Each Additional Minute

\$0.0095

\$0.0158

The Promotional Charge is in lieu of the standard tariffed monthly recurring charges (except for DID number charges and Local ISDN-PRI feature package charges) for Promotional Service, usage charges, and any other local promotions (except for Install Waiver Promotion and Local Satisfaction Guarantee Promotion).

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS NEW.

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60618 EFFECTIVE: December 1, 2001 Missouri Public

FILED DEC 01 2001

Service Commission

r 🕯

P.S.C. TARIFF NO. 2 Original Page No. 13.23

Missouri Public

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Programs (Con't)</u>

REC'D NOV 01 2001

13.16.18 Local NationwideOne Promotion (Con't)

Other Conditions: Existing customers are not eligible to receive the Promotional Charge for new Promotional Service added to a location where the customer already has existing local service. Customers who have more than 70% of their traffic carried via inbound local and have an average off-hook time per call of more than ten minutes are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion. Existing customers enrolled in the Local All Inclusive T-1 Promotion I are not eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion Service.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC (MU HOHS Public Service Commission MISSOURI

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS NEW.

ISSUED: November 1, 2001

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60618 EFFECTIVE: December 1, 2001 Missouri Public

FILED DEC 01 2001

Service Commission

Micsouri Public P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 Cancels Original Page No. 13.24

MISCELLANEOUS SERV REASD AUG 02 2002

13.6 Temporary Promotional Programs (Con't)

13.16.19

Service Commission

Local Express Promotion Beginning August 12, 2002, and ending December 31, 2002, the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing facilitiesbased business customers who order a new T-1 of Digital Local Trunk-Basic, Digital Local Trunk-DID, Digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Service).

Eligibility: To be eligible for this promotion:

new and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan for one year at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service provided that the existing customer subscribes to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement;

customers must receive interstate long distance service under Special Customer Arrangement (SCA) Guide Type 1 as described in the WorldCom's "Service and Publication and Price Guide" located on the Company's website at www.worldcom.com.

Benefits: Enrolled Customers may select a Flat Plan or Metered Plan. The following monthly recurring charge (Promotional Charge) will apply for the length of the customers term commitment based on the plan selected and term of service:

Monthly Recurring Charge

\$556.00

\$218.75

<u>Local ISDN-PRI</u> Flat Plan Metered Plan

Local Trunk-Basic, DID and 2 way

Flat Plan Metered Plan \$524.32 \$187.07

-uping Service Commission MISSOURI

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

Customers selecting the Metered Plan will receive the following promotional monthly usage rates based on term of service:

<u>1 Year</u>

1st Minute Each Additional Minute \$0.0150 \$0.0090

Missouri Publia

FILED AUG 1 2 2002

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: August 12, 2002

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146

ISSUED: August 5, 2002

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601



۰.

Missouri Public

MISCELLANEOUS SECTOMAR 2 8 2002

3.6

Temporary Promotional Programs (Con't) Service Commission

Local Express Promotion Beginning April 8, 2002 and ending June 30, 2002, the Company will offer the following promotion to new and existing facilities-based business customers who order a new T-1 of Digital Local Trunk-Basic, Digital Local Trunk-DID, Digital Local Trunk-2 Way Direct and/or Local ISDN-PRI service (Promotional Service).

Eligibility: To be eligible for this promotion:

new and existing customers who are not existing subscribers to an On-Net. Term Plan or Local On-Net Term Plan (Term Plan), must subscribe to a new Term Plan for one year at the time of promotion enrollment. Existing customers whose existing Term Plan is due to expire at the time of promotion enrollment are eligible to receive the benefits of this promotion for new Promotional Service provided that the existing customer subscribes to a new Term Plan pursuant to the renewal eligibility terms and conditions set forth in the Term Plan Agreement;

customers must receive interstate long distance service under Special Customer Arrangement (SCA) Guide Type 1 as described in the WorldCom's "Service and Publication and Price Guide" located on the Company's website at www.worldcom.com.

Benefits: Enrolled Customers may select a Flat Plan or Metered Plan. The following monthly recurring charge (Promotional Charge) will apply for the length of the customers term commitment based on the plan selected and term of service:

Monthly Recurring Charge

Local ISDN-PRI	<u>1 Year</u>
Flat Plan	\$556.00
Metered Plan	\$218.75

Local Trunk-Basic, DID and 2 way

Flat Plan Metered Plan

Customers selecting the Metered Plan will receive the following promotional monthly usage rates based on term of service:

1 Year

\$524.32

\$187.07

1st Minute Each Additional Minute \$0.0150 \$0.0090

AUG 1 2 2002 SARS 1324 Service Commission

Missouri Public

FILED APR 08 2002

Service Commission

EFFECTIVE: April 8, 2002

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601

SSUED: March 28, 2002

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS NEW.

13.16.19

CANCELLED

Missouri Public

RFC'D MAR 2 8 2002

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 Original Page No. 13.25

MISCELLANEOUS SI

3.6 Temporary Promotional Offerings (Cont'd)Service Commission

13.16.19 Local Express Promotion (Cont'd)

The Promotional Charge is in lieu of the standard tariffed monthly recurring charges (except for DID number charges and Local ISDN-PRI feature package charges) for Promotional Service, usage charges, discounts (including term plan discounts) and any other local promotions (except for Install Waiver Promotion and Local Satisfaction Guarantee Promotion).

<u>Other Conditions</u>: Existing customers are not eligible to receive the Promotional Charge for new Promotional Service added to a location where the customer already has existing local service. Customers are not eligible to receive discounts (including term plan discounts) or any other promotional offerings except for the Local Installation Waiver Promotion and Local Satisfaction Guarantee Promotion.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MUHDHR Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

FILED APR 08 2002

Service Commission

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS NEW.

EFFECTIVE: April 8, 2002

ISSUED: March 28, 2002

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 Original Page No. 13.26 Missouri Public

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Offerings (Cont'd)

REC'D AUG 1 6 2002

13.16.20 Loyal Customer Growth Promotion

<u>Offer:</u>

Service Commission

If the customer's Service Charges in the (i) First Credit Quarter increases by the following amounts (as measured in percentage) from the customer's Service Charges during the Baseline Quarter and/or (ii) Second Credit Quarter increases by the following amounts (as measured in percentage) from the customer's Service Charges during the First Credit Quarter, the following credit applies:

Increase Amount Credit

Less than 10% 3% Greater than 10% 5

<u>Eligibility:</u> The Customer:

must enroll prior to October 31, 2002.

must be an existing customer of Company service throughout the 6-month period preceding promotion enrollment;

must be in good standing;

must satisfy all the customer's volume requirements or pro rata portions thereof;

must subscribe to Company service under either (i) a new term commitment with a one-year term of service or (ii) an extension of the term of service under an existing Company term plan with less than three months remaining in the term of service for a period of one year; and,

may not subscribe to Company or Company-affiliate service provided under Special Customer Arrangements Guide Types 1, 6, 7 or 8 under the Service Publication and Price Guide found at http://wwwl.worldcom.com/ publications/service_guide or be enrolled in the Local Express Promotion.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC (MOHOHAS Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

FILED SEP 1 6 2002

Service Commission

EFFEC

SEP 16 2002

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS NEW .



CANCELLED November 22, 2004 · Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 Temporary Promotional Offerings (Cont'd)

Service Commission

Missouri Public P.S.C TARIFF NO.2

Original Page No. 13.26.1 RFCD AUG 1 6 2002

13.16.20 Loyal Customer Growth Promotion (Cont.)

Under no circumstances is a Customer who has agreed to purchase local exchange service in Missouri ("Missouri Local Service"), either as a stand-alone product or along with long distance or other services from WorldCom, committed to purchase Missouri Local Service for more than a one-year period. Any term for Missouri Local Service automatically ends at the end of one year. So that WorldCom can take the necessary steps to terminate and/or transition the Customer's Missouri Local Service in an orderly manner, Customer must notify WorldCom at least 60 days prior to the end of the one-year term that Customer does not intend to purchase Missouri Local Service from WorldCom after the end of the one-year term. If Customer continues to use WorldCom-provided Missouri Local Service after the end of the one-year term, and Customer has not given WorldCom the required notice that it does not intend to purchase Missouri Local Service from WorldCom after the end of its one-year term, Customer will be deemed to have committed to a new one-year term for Missouri Local Service. If Customer has entered into a multi-year term commitment for WorldCom services other than Missouri Local Service, and as part of that commitment, has agreed to an annual billing commitment based in part on Customer's one-year commitment for Missouri Local Service, then for any part of that multi-year term that Customer does not purchase Missouri Local Service, the Customer's annual billing commitment will be reduced proportionately, based on the amount billed for Missouri Local Service compared to the amount billed of other services under the Agreement up to the time of termination.

<u>Definitions</u>: For the purposes of this promotion, the following definitions apply:

Baseline Quarter: The months of June, July and August 2002. -

First Credit Quarter: The months of September, October and November of 2002.

Second Credit Quarter: The months of December 2002, January 2003 and February 2003.

<u>Service Charges</u>: Usage charges and monthly recurring charges for local exchange service provided by the Company.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

By MC WHAR Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public

FILED SEP 1 6 2002

. Service Commission

ALL MATERIAL ON THIS PAGE IS NEW .



SSUED: August 16, 2002

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601 EFFECT

SEP 16 2002

BROOKS FIBER COMMUNICATIONS OF MISSOURI, INCOMISSOURI Public P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 2nd Revised Page No. 13.26.2 Cancels 1st Revised Page No. 13.26.2

MISCELLAREOD ANGCLS 2003

13.6 Temporary Promotional Offerings (Cont'd)

Service Commission

Install Waiver Promotion Beginning August 31, 2003 and ending November 30, 2003, the Company will offer T the following promotion to all new businessfacilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Fiber Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct)) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Non-Recurring Charges for Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Installation and Local ISDN-PRI Optional Features Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-recurring charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will not receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.

CANCELLED

September 6, 2004

BMC/WOH70H8 Public Service Commission MISSOURI

Missouri Public Service Commission

FILED SEP 13 2003

ISSUED: August 13, 2003

CANCELLED November 22, 2004 Missouri Public Service Commission TM-2004-0146 Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601 EFFECTIVE: September 13, 2003

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2 lst Revised Page No. 13.26.2 Cancels OriginWisSour Public 2 Service Commission

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

13.6 <u>Temporary Promotional Offerings (Cont'd)</u>

RFCT) JUN 11 2003

Install Waiver Promotion

Beginning June 27, 2003 and ending August 31, 2003, the Company will offer T the following promotion to all new businessfacilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to MCImetro Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to MCmetro Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct)) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Non-Recurring Charges for Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Installation and Local ISDN-PRI Optional Features Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-recurring charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will not receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.



ISSUED: June 10, 2003

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, IL 60601 EFFECTIVE: July 11, 2003

Т

Missouri Public Service Commission

FLED JUL 11 2003

ND.548 0002

BROOKS FIBER COMMUNICATIONS OF MISSOURI, INC

MISCELLANEOUS SERVICES

Original Page Public^{6.2} Missouri Public^{6.2} Service Commission

P.S.C TARIFF NO.2

13.6 Temporary Promotional Offerings (Cont'd)

RECT MAY 27 2003

Install Waiver Promotion Beginning June 27, 2003 and ending August 31, 2003, the Company will offer the following promotion to all new business facilities based customers who convert existing local exchange service from another local exchange carrier to Brooks Fiber Local Services. To receive the benefits of this promotion, customers must commit, at the time of converting to Brooks Local Service, to at least a one year term commitment under the Local On Net Term Plan or On-Net Term Plan discount program. Eligible customers will have the installation charges listed below waived for the length of their committed term:

Account Setup Account Changes (including Moves, Changes, Additions, and Billing Record Changes) Line Connection Charges (Local Line, Local Trunk-Basic, Local Trunk DID, Local Trunk-2 Way Direct)) Direct Inward Dialing (DID)/2 Way Direct Installation for Blocks of DID/2 Way Direct Numbers Non-Recurring Charges for Optional Features Vanity Number Non-Recurring Charge Directory Listings Non-Recurring Charges Non-Recurring Charges for Local ISDN-PRI T-1 Installation and Local ISDN-PRI Optional Features Selective Call Screening Non-Recurring Charge Non-recurring charges for Optional Features

Customers who terminate their term plan prior to the expiration of the committed term will not receive the benefits of this promotion. New lines, trunks, or new locations added after the initial service install are not eligible for the installation waiver for the committed term. Additional services converted from another local exchange carrier after the initial service install will be eligible for the install waiver for the committed term.

CANCELLED

JUL 1 1 2003 USIC SERVICE COMMISSION MISSOURI

ISSUED: May 27, 2003

Carmen L.Feliciano Tariff Administrator 205 N. Michigan Chicago, 1L 60601 EFFECTIVE: June 27, 2003

Missourl Public Service Commission

FILED JUN 27 2003